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This column admits it is
completely baffled by the logic 
of opponents to the prayer 
am endm ent last Monday in 
the House of Representatives. 
They defeated a proposed con
stitutional am endm ent which 
would have perm itted volun
tary prayer or m editation in 
public schools, and justify 
their action by claiming that 
passage would allow govern
m ent to meddle in religion.

Just what kind of tortured 
thinking do we have here? By 
w hat stretch of the im agina
tion do they assume that the 
words “perm itting voluntary 
prayer” implies a right of gov
ernm ent to meddle? Accord
ing to our understanding of 
the words, the meaning is 
completely reversed. Thq. word 
“perm it” seems to mean that 
children should be allowed to 
do as they wish and govern
ment should refrain  from in
fluencing them one way or 
another.

In fact, the words imply that 
governm ent now does not 
perm it voluntary prayer, and 
therefore is guilty now of 
m eddling in religion. And this 
in terpretation is borne out in 
actual practice. All of us know 
th a t Children may not pray in 
public schools simply because 
the meddling governm ent tells 
them  not too.

This is every day garden
variety logic, which apparent
ly is shared by the m ajority 
in that 242 to 167 vote. (Yes, 
the proposal was defeated in 
spite of that strong support 
because the law requires that 
a two thirds vote is needed 
for an amendment.) They feel, 
as you and I do, that the fault 
is not in the proposal but in 
the existing regulation.

About the lim e we get 
thoroughly sold on this line 
of thought we find ourselves 
shaken up by a report of strong 
opposition from a num ber of 
religious organizations. Lots 
of the congressmen adm it that 
their negative vote was in
fluenced by those church 
people.

Groups reported to be ex
erting pressure are the South
ern Baptist Convention, Na
tional Council of Churches, 
National Jewish Community 
Relations Advisory Council 
and the Catholic Bishops. 
T hat’s an impressive array of 
big shots. When one finds 
himself in disagreem ent with 
all of them he feels forced to 
hesitate and wonder where 
he went off on a tangent. But 
still, a simple interpretation of 
simple words tells us that logic 
is on our side, not theirs.

There's even something puz
zling about the united stand 
of the religious groups. One 
would think from past per
formance of the National 
Council of Churches that a 
wise rule is to vote contrary 
to its recommendations. It has 
a long record of harmonizing 
more with Communism than 
Christianity. It’s hard to im a
gine that others would come 
up with the same idea, that 
all of them would join in a 
plot which serves to keep 
school children from getting 
a little closer to God.

Incidentally, there’s an iron
ic sidelight in that vote on al
lowing kids to pray. The 
House sesion in which the 
prayer am endm ent was de
feated was opened w i t h  
prayer, as usual. Doesn’t it 
seem odd that congressmen 
think enough of that custom 
to keep it for themselves but 
will not allow it to the young
sters?

Aside from Ihe baffling pro
blem about the logic in Mon
day’s voting, it seems th a t the 
issue can be cleared consid
erably by brushing aside the 
modern brain storms and re 
ferring back to the original 
intent of the constitution.

From the mere fact tha t our 
founding fathers were religi
ous men, it is obvious that 
they did not intend to ban re 
ligion. And from another fact 
that all were aware of exten- 
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Muenster, Nocona To Play 
For District 12-A Crown

The eyes of District 12-A 
will be on M uenster Friday 
night when the Hornets meet 
Nocona’s Indians in the all- 
im portant game of this sea
son. They will play on the 
Hornet field starting at 8 
o’clock.

Nocona, which has a perfect 
district record to date, will try  
for undisputed claim to the 
loop championship. And Muen
ster w ith a single loss on its 
record will try to upset the 
favored Indians and share the 
champ title with them. In that 
event M uenster would become 
the 12-A representative in b i
district play.

As far as Nocona is con
cerned, Friday’s showdown is 
as expected. It has been re 
garded as the district favorite 
since the start of the season. 
But M uenster is the surprise 
team. Rated last at the be
ginning, it w ent undefeated 
until last week when a fired 
up Sanger team dumped it 22- 
16. In other loop games last 
week Nocona beat Frisco 27- 
15 and Pilot Point beat Lake 
Dallas 19-13. Standings going

Hornets Dumped 
22-16 by Fired-up 
Indians of Sanger

M uenster High’s Hornets 
are not undefeated any more. 
Their doomsday arrived last 
Friday night just a week be
fore they were to take on the 
Nocona Indians for the 12-A 
championship.

Possibly the thought of that 
title game had some bearing 
on last week’s performance. 
They looked too far ahead and 
gave too little attention to the 
job at hand. W hatever the rea
son Sanger dum ped them 22-16.

Possibly another factor also 
needs to be figured in. Sanger 
won the week before after los
ing the first two conference 
games and came to M uenster 
with sky high spirits. They had 
their minds on this one, and 
how!

The game was a depressing 
rem inder of some recent losses 
by the Dallas Cowboys. The 
Hornets failed to reach the 
goal three tim es when they 
were in scoring position and 
three of their fumbles set up 
the Indians in fine field posi
tion. On the other hand the 
Indians cashed in on their op
portunities but presented none 
to Muenster.

The first Hornet disappoint
m ent came about midway in 
the first quarter. On second 
possession they launched a 
drive that went 43 yards to the 
Sanger 26 and a penalty ad
vanced them half way from 
there to the goal. Then sudden
ly they ran out of steam. 
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into the final week are Nocona 
4-0, M uenster 3-1, Sanger 2-2, 
Frisco 2-2, Pilot Point 1-3, 
Lake Dallas 0-4.

Other records of the season, 
as well as the standing, firm 
ly establish the Indians as 
favorites Friday night. They 
clobbered Sanger which up
ended the Hornets, and they 
also won more decisively over 
Lake Dallas and Frisco. The 
Hornets had the bigger win 
over Pilot Point.

In pre-season games Muen
ster has the better record, but 
that difference is more than 
offset by the caliber of opposi
tion. Nocona had A and AA 
opponents. M uenster h a d  
mostly B opponents.

Furtherm ore, physical con
dition may be another factor 
in Nocona’s favor. Coach 
Combs said his Indians came 
away from the Frisco game 
w ithout injury. The Hornets 
were not so fortunate. Ricky 
Swirczynski last week sus- 
stained a leg bruise that kept 
him from  practice two days. 
If he’s able to play Friday he 
will not be up to par. How
ever, others who were ailing 
before are on the mend. They 
are Henry Knabe, Roy Kle- 
ment, Danny Fette, and Dickie 
Fisher.

As regards m ental attitude 
Coach Glenn Richardson ex
pects a big improvem ent over 
last week. The boys know this 
is the showdown and they 
have their minds on it. Also, 
they know Nocona is double 
tough and they’ll have to give 
their best effort every m in
ute. Along with that, of course, 
they hope tha t the breaks this 
tim e will go their way.

Library Receives 
Audio-Visual and 
Display of Drugs

Since Tuesday, M uenster 
Public L ibrary is more than 
just a place to read and check 
out books. I t’s also a place to 
see and hear on synchronized 
audio visual equipm ent which 
has been loaned by the Coun
ty School Superintendent’s of
fice on a federal program. I t’s 
prim ary purpose is to supple
ment an adult education pro
gram but it can be used also 
for viewing and listening 
pleasure.

Mrs. Dorothea Pasqua of the 
superintendent’s office is at 
library Tuesdays and Thurs
days teaching the staff to op
erate the equipment. The li
brary  will welcome other 
volunteers to come and learn 
so they can help with the 
program.

The public is invited to 
come in and get acquainted 
with the new equipment, 
which includes synchronized 
slides and records and sound 
tapes.

Another addition is a kit 
display of the full range of 
addictive drugs and the items 
used by addicts in taking the 
drugs, also a chart describing 
physical characterestics of the 
drugs, their effects and symp
toms shown by the addicts.

Building Notes
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Rites Friday for 
Raymond Kupper

Funeral services will be 
held Fridav at 10 a.m. in St. 
Peter Church at Lindsay for 
Raymond Kupper, 53, who 
died W ednesday morning in a 
Sherm an nursing home after 
a lengthy illness.

Burial will be in Lindsay 
Cemetery under direction of 
George J. Carroll & Son Fun
eral Home.

Survivors include his wife, 
three daughters Mary Beth, 
Rose Ann and Linda of the 
home; three brothers and two 
sisters.

Jaycees Deliver 
Surplus Plane for 
City Park Display

The a i r p l a n e  acquired 
months ago by the M uenster 
Jaycees is due to arrive here 
today. Dan Hamric said Wed
nesday that Jim m y Jack Bif- 
fle will send a truck to Shep
pard AFB, Wichita Falls, to 
pick up the plane which has 
been demilitarized and pre
pared for park display.

Wings have been removed 
for transportation, however 
w idth of the tail still requires 
a wide load perm it and height 
will require one detour around 
an underpass.

The plane is is an F-84-F 
Thunderstreak, built in the 
early 50s, turned over to the 
National Guard in 58, and 
used there for training pu r
poses until 65. It is a swept 
wing model, 43.5 feet long 
and 33 feet wide, weighs 18,- 
500 pounds and 27,000 with 
maximum  load.

The demilitarizing consis
ted of removing the jet engine, 
six guns, ejection seat and 
canopy mechanism, along 
with all cockpit instrum ents, 
controls and dials.

It will be set up in the city 
park across the driveway west 
of the swimming pool. It will 
have a concrete slab under 
each wheel and will be 
anchored with chains. The 
cockpit is perm anently closed 
to avoid the possibility of in 
juries.

Top project on the local 
building scene is still the new 
combined office, warehouse 
and service departm ent for 
Cooke County Electric Cooper
ative. Located on Highway 82 
about two miles east of town, 
it will have about three times 
as much space as the present 
location. Work started  in De
cember 1970, is now reported 
about 15 days behind schedule 
and should be finished about 
January  1.

The building which holds 
top interest of the younger set 
is ready for foundation after 
ground leveling and a reta in
ing wall are finished. It’s a 
combination dairy foods and 
sandwich place with drive-in 
and interior service.

Newest residential jobs are 
the new homes for Mrs. Veron
ica Hoagland and Mrs. Lorena 
Taylor. The Hoagland house, 
at Hickory and Fourth, was 
started last week with excava
tion for a swim pool. Other 
features are four bedrooms, 
three baths double carport, 
brick veneer, central heating 
and cooling.

Mrs. Taylor’s, on Sixth 
across from the hospital, has 
just started. It will have 
three bedrooms, two baths, 
carport, central heat, air con
ditioning, combined brick and 
masonite siding.

The new house for Lu and 
A1 Vogel on West Sixth has 
reached the painting stage. It 
has two bedrooms, one bath, 
attached garage, brick veneer, 
central heating and cooling.

Slightly less advanced is 
David Bayer’s where inside 
work is just starting. It’s a 
three bedroom house with two 
baths, double garage, central 
heating and cooling and brick 
veneering.

Cabinet work, and b rick 'lay 
ing are under way for Dolphy 
Joe Heilman just beyond the 
southwest city limit. His is 
two-story w ith three bed
rooms, office, fireplace, dou
ble garage, central heat and 
cool, brick veneer.

In terior work is nearly fin
ished on the  David Siebold 
house three miles west of 
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Memorial Sunday 
For Deceased KCs

Deceased m em bers of the 
M uenster K of C council will 
be rem embered next Sunday 
in the order’s annual memor 
ial service in the KC hall at 
2 p.m.

All members are urged to 
attend and bring their ladies. 
Survivors of the deceased 
members have a special in
vitation.

CD of A Benefit 
Dated Nov. 19-20

Catholic Daughters of Am er
ica, at their m onthly meeting 
Thursday night in TP&L Com
m unity Room made final plans 
for the court’s annual benefit 
bake sale and set November 
19 and 20 for the dates. Mrs. 
Tony Hess, regent, presided.

Mrs. Hess and Mrs. Ed 
Schmitt reported on the CDA 
Institute they attended in Dal
las and dem onstrated new re 
ception and installation cere
monies, among things they 
learned in workshops during 
the two-day institute.

Mrs. Steve Moster gave the 
library report.

Father Severius Blank, pas
tor of St. Thomas Church at 
Pilot Point, was guest speaker 
and Father Bede Mitchel, court 
chaplain gave a short talk.

Hostesses served refresh
ments and Mrs. Charley Hell- 
man won the door prize.

C of C Sponsors 
Changes in Local 
Christmas Look

A brand new Christmas look 
is in the making here. It in 
cludes a display on the w ater 
tower along w ith additions 
and a change of arrangem ents 
of the city’s lights tha t were 
formerly stretched across Main 
Street and the Highway.

The project is a joint effort 
by the City and the Chamber 
of Commerce. As explained by 
Chairm an Ernest Jaska the 
Chamber of Commerce is spon
soring a fund raising drive, 
hopefully to exceed $1,000, 
which will be used to make 
some items and buy others. 
Jaska said that the community 
can do the job for much less 
by making what it  can instead 
of buying ready made decor
ations.

Principal item to be made is 
a large vertical sign 4 feet 
wide by 30 feet deep to be 
m ounted on the south side of 
the elevated w ater tank w ith 
lights spelling NOEL. O ther 
decorations there will be 
strings of lights surrounding 
the tank and more ligths on 
the tower supporting the tank. 
Some of the light strings 
formerly stretched across the 
street will be used there.

Six strings of lights are to 
be stretched across Main and 
five across the highway. Each 
of those strings will be 
flanked at each side with a 
bracket of lights m ounted on 
power poles, and about a th ird  
of the lamps on both strings 
and brackets w ill be blinkers.

Jaska said the plan is to 
install the lights soon after 
Thanksgiving. The N O E L  
framework for the w ater tank 
and brackets for street light
ing are being made now. 
M uenster Electric will install 
the water tower display. TP&L 
crewmen and city employees 
will decorate the streets.

The installation plan does 
not include use of all the city’s 
strings of lights. W hat’s left 
will be used in some way to 
supplem ent the planned dis
play, but the exact use is still 
to be decided.

Donations for the lighting 
are beeing accepted by Jaska 
and Mrs. Bertha Hamric.

Mrs. Tony Otto Dies 
After Long Illness

Funeral services were held 
Monday at 9:30 a.m. in Sac
red H eart Church for Mrs. 
Tony Otto, 79, who died F ri
day at 9 p.m. in M uenster Hos
pital after an extended illness. 
She had lived in M uenster 58 
years.

Father Bede Mitchel offici
ated at the funeral Mass and 
at graveside rites in Sacred 
Heart Cemetery. Nick Miller 
Funeral Home was in charge 
of arrangements.

Rosary was recited in the

Tough Cistercian Hawks 
Overwhelm Tigers 40-6

Final Service for 
M. J. Kralicke, 79 
Held Wednesday

Funeral services with Mass 
in Sacred Heart Church and 
m ilitary graveside rites in 
Sacred Heart Cemetery were 
held Wednesday morning for 
M artin J. Kralicke, 79, father 
of Dr. M artin M. Kralicke.

Mr. Kralicke died at 12 noon 
Sunday in M uenster Hospital 
where he had been a patient 
two weeks.

F ather Bede Mitchel was 
officiating minister, M uenster 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 
conducted graveside m ilitary 
services and Nick Miller Fun
eral Home was in charge of 
arrangements.

Bearers were Dr. Alfredo 
Antonetti, David Bright, Ruf
us Henscheid, Ed Schneider, 
Bob Smith and W illiam Wal- 
terscheid.

Rosary was recited in the 
Miller chapel at 8 p.m. Tues
day.

M artin J. Kralicke was 
born Feb. 26, 1892, in the 
Province of Vilna, Russia, 
came to America a t an early 
age and lived in the Chicago 
area in Illinois until he came 
to M uenster three years ago.

He was a veteran of World 
War I, a captain in the U.S. 
Army, 2nd Division, Company 
K, Command Infantry, and 
was a retired Postal Service 
employee.

Surviving are the one son, 
Dr. Kralicke of Muenster, and 
one daughter Mrs. Evelyn 
Huie of Forest Park, 111., and 
ten grandchildren.

Miller Chapel Sunday at 4
and at 8 p.m.

Bearers were grandsons 
David and Harold Flusche, 
David Hoenig, Doug Otto, 
Greg Otto and Tom Otto.

The former Miss Clara Mar
tin  was born in St. Paul, Mo., 
March 7, 1892, and was one 
year old when she moved to 
Scotland, Texas with her par
ents.

She m arried Tony Otto 
there on November 19, 1913, 
and had lived in M uenster 
ever since. They celebrated 
their golden wedding in 1963. 
He died in February 1968 and 
a son, Ray Otto, died in Aug
ust 1968.

Mrs. Otto was a member of 
the parish St. Anne’s Society, 
the Third O rder of St. F ran
cis and a charter member of 
the Garden Club.

Surviving are two daugh
ters, Mrs. J. P. Flusche and 
Mrs. Tony Hoenig of Muen
ster, four sons, John and Earle 
of Muenster, and Sid and Tom 
of Gainesville; 35 grandchil
dren; 33 great-grandchildren; 
three sisters, Mrs. Ben Web
er of Gainesville, Mrs. Ed Na
tions of W ichita Falls and 
Mrs. Stella Stehling of Kerr- 
ville; and two brothers, Tom 
M artin of Wichita Falls and 
Bill M artin of Dallas.

Sacred H eart’s Tigers and 
their fans, adjusted to the im 
possible odds of their current 
football season, take their 
losses as a m atter of fact and 
get their satisfaction from  oc
casional bright spots in the 
game.

That’s why the homecoming 
fracas w ith Cistercian was a 
sort of victory. The im portant 
thing about the 40-6 score is 
that Sacred Heart had m an
aged to get on the board.

That happened in the clos
ing m inutes after one of the 
several occasions when the 
hustling Tigers held the Hawks 
on the fourth down attem pt. 
From the Cistercian 38 they 
gained 10 yards in four tries. 
Then Quarterback Gary En- 
dres rolled to the left on an 
option play and elected to 
keep. A couple of timely 
blocks helped him tu rn  the 
corner and he outran the  only 
remaining defender on his 
romp down the sideline. That 
touchdown seemed to wipe out 
all of the disappointm ent of 
the other 40 points on the 
scoreboard.

A near miss early in the 
game provided another big 
thrill for the home fans. After 
kickoff Endres gained 16 to 
the Tiger 45. Next series ended 
in a punt in which a Hawk 
charged through and missed 
his attem pted b l o c k  but 
knocked down the kicker, 
Cletus Bayer. The Tigers got 
15 free yards. Next play was 
a repeat performance and the 
Tigers got 15 more yards to 
Cistercian’s 31.

That was followed by a kick 
and shortly later by Cisterci
an’s fumble which was recov-

Paper Pickup Friday
Sacred Heart seniors’ semi

m onthly scrap paper pickup 
will be held on Friday, Nov. 
12, due to conflicting activity 
on the regular Saturday. P e r
sons with paper to give are 
asked to have it at the curb 
by 3 p.m. Farm  residents may 
leave their scrap paper at the 
west entrance of the high 
school before 4 p.m.

ered by Wayne Grewing on the 
35. Endres passed to Kenny 
Hess, who got to the 6 before 
he was wrestled down. But 
that was as far as it went. Af
ter a fumble two plays later 
the visitors had the ball on 
the 11.

The Hawks took over then, 
going 59 yards to the Tiger 30 
in four plays. Hines went over 
from there but the play re 
sulted in a penalty instead of 
a score and the next four tries 
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Tiger Spirit High 
For Saturday Tilt 
With Cardinals

Saturday night’s game be
tween the Sacred Heart Tig
ers and Fort W orth Christian 
is insignificant on the TISC 
schedule, but it’s the game 
of the year to Tom Joy and 
his Tigers — and possibly al
so to the visiting Fort W orth 
Christian Cardinals.

This is the one to decide 
who will be last in the con
ference race. Neither team has 
won a game so far, so this is 
last opportunity for each not 
only to break into the win 
column but also to break out 
of the cellar.

As Coach Tom Joy sees it, 
the teams will go into the con
test matched about as even as 
possible. Along with winless 
records they are equal in 
squad size — 17 each — and 
average weight is the same.

The Tigers, aware that they 
are finally playing t h e i r  
equals, are fired up and ready 
to go. Their enthasiasm  is 
shared by their coach, who 
says they’ve looked good la te 
ly against tough odds and have 
a big chance to win if they 
can turn in a comparable per
formance. Fortunately they 
are all in good physical con
dition.

The action will be on Sac
red Heart field starting at 
7:30.

SH Students Win 
Top Trophies in 
Speech Tourney

Sacred Heart High students 
made a grand showing at the 
Midwestern Speech Tourna
m ent in W ichita Falls during 
the weekend, bringing home 
two first place trophies and 
one second place trophy.

Mary Lou Kralicke, senior, 
captured top honors in the 
poetry division for her selec
tion “Elegy for a Dead Sol
dier,” and went on to annex 
another first place trophy for 
her dram atic interpretation 
“M arat/Sade.” She is the 
daughter of Dr. and Mrs. Mar
tin Kralicke.

Phyllis Bindel, senior, won 
a second place trophy in origi
nal oratory. She spoke on 
“Noise Pollution.” Her parents 
are Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred Bin- 
del.

Seven other Sacred Heart 
High speech students and 
their instructor Brother Thom
as Moster attended the tour
ney. Myron Hess, junior, en
tered Extemporaneous Speak
ing and also judged novice de
bates. Six SHH freshm en en
tered this division. They are 
Linda Miller, Lynda Klemen^ 
Barbie Hess, Laura Kralicke, 
Kathy Luke and Gail Miller.

SH students are now pre
paring for their second tour
nam ent on Nov. 19 and 20 in 
Denton, sponsored by Denton 
High School and North Texas 
State University.

Final Rites for 
Cecil Rathburn 
In San Antonio

A heart attack suffered by 
Cecil Rathburn, 60, on Novem
ber 3 proved fatal the follow
ing day. He died at 7:45 p.m. 
in Gainesville Hospital.

Funeral services were con
ducted at 4 p.m. Friday in 
Vernie Keel Chapel, Dr. Har
ry Roark officiating. The body 
was taken to San Antonio 
for graveside rites and burial 
at 2 p.m. Saturday in Mission 
Burial Park.

R athburn was born Sepit. 
12, 1911, in Wilson County, 
Texas, a son of the late James 
F. R athburn and Mrs. Rath
burn. He m arried Helen Mar- 
bach on Oct. 8, 1933. They 
came to M uenster in 1945 and 
he was production manager 
for M uenster Oil Company 
for 26 years.

Surviving are his wife; one 
daughter Mrs. Kenny Otto of 
Gainesville; three grandchil
dren; his m other Mrs. Al- 
media R athburn of N e w  
Braunfels; two brothers, Har
old and George of San An
tonio and one sister, Mrs. 
Maxine Stevens of N e w  
Braunfels.

Services Held for 
Larry Garland, 30

Larry Garland, 30, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. O. D. Garland, 
was shot Friday at 4 a.m. 
while on duty in a Houston 
all-night 7-11 Store. He died 
four hours later without re
gaining consciousness.

Memorial services were held 
in Houston Saturday after
noon and burial with grave
side rites was in Austin Mon
day at 2 p.m.

Surviving in addition to 
the parents are his wife, two 
children, and two brothers, 
Dr. Lloyd Garland of Lub
bock and Jerry  Garland of 
Gainesville.

Benefit Bazaar at 
Forestburg Nov. 20

Forestburg United M etho
dist women will sponsor a 
benefit bazaar Saturday, Nov. 
20, in Forestburg Community 
Center building.

They’ll have for sale pies, 
cakes, breads, candies and 
other goodies right for Thanks
giving feasting and other 
items that will make appreci
ated Christmas gifts.

Lunches also will be sold 
at noon and the public is in 
vited to attend. The bazaar 
will start at 9:30 a.m.

The Men 
In Service

From Vietnam To Kansas
S.Sgt. Tony M arr has fin

ished his tour of duty in Viet
nam where he spent 12 months 
and has had a leave here w ith 
his wife Alma and their 
daughter Michelle. They are 
presently visiting his family 
in Greensburg, Ky., and will 
be back here to move their 
household items to Fort Riley, 
Kansas, where he will be on 
new assignment.

Spec. 4 Mike Cason has let 
his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Sid 
Cason know he has arrived 
in Korea and is getting settled 
for Army duty there. His wife 
Susan and sons Sydney and 
Teddy will live in Gainesville 
while he is overseas The Cas
ons’ other son Spec. 4 Terry 
Cason is soldiering in Ger
many. His wife and their small 
son Terry Ray are there w ith 
him living in Heidelberg.
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IT HAPPENED 
30 YEARS AGO

Nov. 14. 1941
M uenster quota in Red Cross 

drive is $120, Mrs. G. H. Hell-
man is chairman. Five loads 
of turkeys are shipped from 
FMA in Thanksgiving pro
gram. Garden Club hears Mrs. 
M argaret Scruggs C arruth of 
Dallas on the art of flower 
arranging. Group of M uenster 
people attend Armistice Day 
field Mass at Sheppard Field. 
Evelyn Swingler who is em
ployed in Scotland was at 
home over the weekend. Fa
ther Richard Eveld and Henry 
Luke attend K of C initiation 
at Megargle. Pvt. Jimmy Lehn-

ertz is assigned to Camp W al
lace. Ray Endres Jr. and Elitha 
Neu m arry at Lindsay. C hrist
ine Knabe and Frank Helling- 
er m arry here. The Felix Yos- 
tens announce arrival of a 
daughter.

25 YEARS AGO
Nov. 15, 1946

Urban Endres is appointed 
local Ford Dealer. Milk re 
ceipts at FMA cheese plant 
are down 20 per cent below 
last year’s figures. Nick Mil
ler installs new  cleaning m a
chines. Parish Holy Name 
Society organizes discussion 
club. Fire at John  Klem ent 
garage is put out w ith garden 
hose before damage results. 
Season’s first frost arrived 
Monday morning. Drive be
gins to raise funds for local

Nobody’s Perfect
Our Loveably Imperfect Diamonds

LAY-AWAY NOW FOR CHRISTMAS

S A N D E R S  J E W E L R Y
West Side Courthouse, Gainesville

Every payday, set aside a definite amount 
. . . one out of every ten dollars, perhaps . . . 
for "the book'', your savings account pass
book.

Dollar after dollar, your money grows, 
and earns more, thanks to interest, com
pounded regularly.

MUENSTER STATE BANK
Serving the financial needs of this area since 1923.

law mower factory. Work 
starts on new home for the 
Steve Mosters. Mr. and Mrs. 
T o n y  Fuhrman-n celebrate 
their 35th wedding anniver
sary. The Joe Knaufs announce 
arrival of Eileen. The David 
Trachtas are back from their 
wedding trip.

20 YEARS AGO
Nov. 16. 1951

Richard Stark  wins race for 
state representative. A. H. 
Rebentish, 75, of Dallas dies. 
Anna Grace H err reigns as 
queen a t MHS Homecoming. 
Gladys Hoffman is queen at 
SH Homecoming. Harold Wal- 
terscheid who is working at 
Petrolia was a t home for the 
weekend. Several from here 
attend dedication of n e w  
Rhineland church. Lillian Vo
gel is named president of MHS 
Alumni group. Marion Berend 
undergoes m ajor surgery in a 
Dallas hospital; she was hurt 
in a car accident on August 20. 
Verena Henscheid retu rns to 
REA job after a week’s va
cation. Pfc. Alvin Fuhrm an, 
stationed in Germany, writes 
about visiting in A ttendorn, 
Westphalia, where his m ater
nal grandparents once lived 
and a cousin still resides. Ed 
Endres is recovering from bone 
surgery on his right arm.

15 YEARS AGO
Nov. 16, 1956

Ed Eberhart is a patient at 
M & S Hospital following a 
stroke. Mrs. Joe P au tler sus
tains a broken right arm  in a 
fall. Mr. and Mrs. Nig De- 
Borde move to the city from 
south of town to occupy the 
form er Nathan W hitt place 
which they bought. M uenster 
Band and director Jim m y H ar
ris prim e for marching con
test in Interscholastic Region 
X at Grand P rairie  Nov. 20. 
M arine P at Stelzer arrives 
from Hawaii for 30-day leave 
before reporting to Camp 
Pendleton, Calif. Volunteer 
firemen are treated to annual 
dinner. Garden Club begins 
work on float to enter in 
Christm as parade. Four - H 
clubbers are honored at Coun
ty achievement b a n q u e t ;  
F rank Sandm ann of Lindsay 
is this year’s Gold S tar Boy. 
Several hundred people a t
tend MHS Homecoming cere
monies and game; Miss Mary 
Pick is crowned homecoming 
queen.

10 YEARS AGO
Nov. 17, 1961

Clothing drive in progress 
is last for Mrs. Joe Swirczyn- 
ski who resigns as mission 
chairm an after 13 years. VFW 
and Ladies Auxiliary plan 
hospital benefit on Thanks
giving. City w ater main is ex
tended two blocks. R a i n  
measures .53 inch. Reception 
honors Mr. and Mrs. Don C. 
Cooke on golden wedding an
niversary. Contract is let for 
29th dam in Elm Watersched. 
Carol Felderhoff injures foot 
and toes in lawn mower acci
dent. Morris Hacker is serious
ly ill in Dallas hospital. Mrs. 
Ervin Hamric is -guest speaker 
a t deanery meeting of NCCW. 
A1 Schmitts observe silver an
niversary. Carol Ann Hess and 
Bob Fitch m arry here. Henry 
Pels and J. W. Fletcher get 
rural carrier safety awards. 
Hundreds attend highly suc
cessful CDA benefit bazaar. 
New arrivals: a boy for the 
Wilfred Bindels, girls for the

Dick D ittfurths and Ewald 
Fuhrmanns.

5 YEARS AGO
Nov. 18, 1966

Cutting Horse world’s eyes 
turn to M uenster as action 
got under way Wednesday. 
Western Week arrived w ith a 
big colorful parade witnessed 
by three to four thousand 
spectators . . . Gainesville Boy 
Scout float wins first prize; 
Big Loop Club of Clay Coun
ty wins first for riding clubs; 
MHS gets band trophy and 
SHH drill team is second. Old 
fiddlers contest is cheered by 
over 700. The phenomenal 
Jeane Dixon of Washington, 
D. C., is guest of the Ernest 
Medders a t charity ball and 
dinner benefit to boost her 
project “Children to Children” 
of which she is president. 
Tigers Trim  Tyler Catholic 
20-6 for TCIL loop title. Crip
pled Hornets are crushed 55-6 
by Saint Jo. Traditional events 
are booked for observance of 
Thanksgiving. T. P. Frost, 65 
dies. W. A. Griffin, 73 dies of 
injuries in pickup crash . . . 
three from Decatur go to 
M uenster Hospital w ith in ju r
ies. SH Parish conducts three- 
day drive for used clothing. 
M uenster kin attend funeral 
of Thelma Herr in Hereford. 
First colonists arrived in 
M uenster 77 years ago. HD 
Club members send cheer 
packages for Christmas to 
State Hospital. Sharon Hacker 
and Larry Sandmann m arry 
a t Lindsay. Knights trium ph 
over G unther 20-6. New a r
rivals:: boys for Messrs, and 
Mmes. A rthur Hess, Marcus 
Fuhrm ann and Dennis Baker; 
girls for the David Reiters and 
Jim m y Atteberrys.

Tina Wilde Hosts 
Halloween Party

Tina Wilde was hostess for a 
Halloween costume party en
tertaining in the home of her 
parents, the Ray Wildes, who 
helped w ith games and re
freshments and showed mov
ies.

Guests were 14 glassmates 
from the seventh grade Sac
red Heart School. Games in 
cluding a scavenger hunt en
tertained the group until re 
freshment time. Elizabeth Kra- 
licke won the prize for the 
best costume.

Bowie Will Have 
Art Show Nov. 13

The Bowie Art Club will 
hold its annual art show in 
downtown Bowie, Nov. 13. 
No charge will be made on 
entries and no commission 
will be charged on sales.

Judging will be done in the 
afternoon by the public. Rib
bons will be awarded.

Registration will be in the 
building west of the First Na
tional Bank beginning at 8:00 
a.m.

All artists and craftsm en 
are invited to enter.

Fruit Cake Sale 
Is FHA Project

Members of the M uenster 
chapter of Future Homemak
ers of America will sell fruit 
cakes as one of their fund 
raising projects for the cur
rent school year.

At their meeting held at 
8:30 Monday night each of the 
33 members was given four 
fru it cakes to sell.

S A V E  R E A L  M O N E Y !

Install MASONITE? X * 7 l i U S t y ^
LAP SID ING

Masonite X-Ninety siding is perfect for 
any exterior you'd like to beautify. It's 
actually designed for ''do-it-yourself'' 
installations in easy to handle 12 inch 
widths and lengths to 16 feet.

C  D. SHAMBURGER
LUMBER COMPANY

Associate of NstJonsI Building Center*. Inc.

Dick Trachta, Mgr., Muenster

Juniors Clobber 
Frisco Kids 26-6 
And Tie Sanger

T h e  L ittle Monsters of 
M uenster Public School scored 
in every period in walloping 
Frisco’s junior team  26-6.

They got started late in ’the 
first when Bobby Endres took 
a pitchout from Tim Wolf and 
circled left end for a TD. He 
went 6 yards completing a 40 
yard  drive.

In the second Mark Sicking 
took a pass from Wolf and 
breezed to the promised land. 
The play was good for 70 
yards.

Sicking also scored the third 
one. He ended a 70 yard drive 
w ith a sweep to the right for 
10 yards. A pass from Wolf to 
Bobby Endres after that one 
added the game’s only bonus 
points.

Again in the last period a 
drive went for about 30 yards 
and Bobby Endres ended it 
with a dive into the middle 
for 1 yard.

With only a minute left 
Frisco finally got on the score- 
board with a pass play that 
w ent for about 50 yards.

Their performance at San
ger the following week was 
considerably less impressive 
and resulted in a scoreless tie. 
However it was pleasing in one 
respect. The L ittle Monsters 
held their own very well des
pite a big disadvantage in size.

The teams had similar pro
blems in that they did fairly 
well in midfield but could not 
get to the goal. Both made 
two drives that were halted 
outside the 20.

Muenster
Livestock
Auction

appreciates your 
business and wants 

to help in your 
buying or selling 

of livestock.

Contact 
Bill Hamer or 
Sam Hamer
Come to our Sale 
Every Thursday.

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Fisher 
visited their daughter R ita in 
Dallas Sunday w hen they re 
turned their grandson Jeff to 
his home after a weekend vis
it.

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. J. M. 
W einzapfel one day last week 
were their son Msgr. Thomas

W einzapfel of Dallas accom
panied by his cousin Mrs. 
Helen Bednartz of Slaton. She 
was in Dallas w ith  her son 
and his wife whose infant son 
had undergone heart surgery. 
They also stopped in to see 
the David Brights and the 
Henry W einzapfels before re
turning to Dallas.

A Well Tuned 
Engine

. . . pays in better econ
omy, better performance, 
and dependability.

New GMC Pickups 
Used Trade-In Pickups

PARTS & SERVICE

H o e d e b e c k  G M C
Muenster

NEW
ARRIVAL:

Early shipment of

1972
SPRING
SUITS

Year round weights 
all popular colors

Commerce 
Street Store

Gainesville

SUPER CAPACITY 18 LB. WASHER SUPER FAST MATCHING DRYER
2 speeds — 3 cycles

•  V A R IA B L E  W A TE R  LE V E L C O N T R O L  FO R  E C O N O M Y  
A N D  SPEED  W IT H  S M A L L  LO A D S

•  S O A K  C YC LE
•  A L L  CO LO  W A S H /k IN S E  S E TT IN G
•  P E R M A N E N T  PR ESS S E TT IN G
•  'O V E R -T H E -C L O T H E S - S P IN  R IN S E S
•  N E W  P E R M A N E N T  PR ESS S U F E R  R IN S E  F O R  

W R IN K L E  FR E E  R E S U LT S  -  EV E N  W IT H  
LA R G E  B U L K Y  ITE M S

•  F ILTE R
•  P O S IT IV E  P R E S S U R E  F ILL
•  P O R C E L A IN  E N A M E L  TO P
•  A L L -S T O P - S A FE TY  LID
•  F LU O 'LE S O E f L IG H T
• COLOR;,, xiiite, (.o i^ aon*. Avocado, Harvest Gold

•  4  T E M P E R A T U R E S
•  A U T O M A T IC  D R Y  C O N T R O L
•  S P E C IA L P E R M A N E N T  PR ESS C YC LE W IT H  

A U T O M A T IC  D E -W R IN K L IN G
•  A D JU S T A B L E  A U D IO  T E R M IN A T IO N  S IG N A L  FO R  

P E R FE C T C A R E  O F P E R M A N E N T  P R E S S  FA Q R IC S
•  P O R C E LA IN  E N A M E L  TO P
•  D R U M  IN T E R IO R  L IG H T
•  F L U O R E S C E N T  P A N E L L IG H T
•  O A O N E  L A M P  F R E S H E N E R

Both for only
$375.00 with trade

Also: Prices that can't be beat on Gibson 
Dishwashers, Ranges. Freezers, Refrigerators

Muenster Electric
1 Vi-mile east of town on Highway 82
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At Las Vegas Convention
Mr. and Mrs. Willie W alter- 

scheid report a fabulous time 
in Las Vegas, Nev., where they 
spent four days at a Mobil 
convention and were treated

royally from their flight 
aboard a chartered plane from 
Dallas to entertainm ent and 
shows including the Jimmy 
Dean Show. They met and vis
ited with Jimmy. Over 3000

Mobil people were there w ith 
headquarters in the Las Vegas
Convention Center.

P lenty of people will give 
God credit, but not cash.

f t

SEE ME

Jt>

315 E. California. Gainesville

Monday and Tuesday
6 p.m. to 9 p.m.

November 15 and 16

F r e e  G i f t s
far the 
Children!

•v

V?

Celebration Marks 
David Trachtas' 
25th Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. David Trachta 
celebrated their silver wedding 
Sunday evening surrounded 
by f a m i l y  members and 
friends in the K of C Hall 
where a buffet dinner for 100 
guests was followed by danc
ing.

Mrs. Trachta is the form er 
Miss Georgia Mae Hundley. 
She m arried David T rachta on 
Nov. 3, 1946 in M uenster. He 
is ow ner and operator of 
T rachta Drilling Co.

Their children are Jim  
Schum acher of Carrollton, 
Mrs. Jim  Boruff of Dallas, who 
attended with their spouses, 
Hank Trachta, a junior a t 
M uenster High School, and 
Pfc. Tommy Joe Trachta sta
tioned in Hawaii w ith t h e

COMPLETE
FUNERAL
SERVICE

Nick Miller 
Funeral Home

Army. He telephoned congra
tulations. T h e r e  are five 
grandchildren.

Mmes Schum acher a n d  
Boruff registered guests at a 
pretty table that held a silver 
candelabra w ith votive lights, 
a dozen red roses, and a pic
ture of the couple on their 
wedding day 25 years ago.

After serving themselves, 
guests were seated at tables 
centered with votive lights 
and stephanotis.

The anniversary cake, made 
by Mrs. Charles Bayer, was a 
handsome tiered confection 
decorated with m iniature dolls 
representing the couple’s chil
dren and grandchildren, and 
topped w ith a silver 25 orna
ment. It held a vantage spot 
on the serving table where 
other decor included an a r
rangem ent of white mums in 
a silver container.

A shower of anniversary 
gifts included a silver punch 
bowl and cups on a silver tray.

A ttendants 25 years aigo 
were Mr. and Mrs. Jerom e 
Pagel who were among guests.

Attending from out of town 
were Messrs, and Mmes. G. B. 
Townsley of Houston, Richard 
Moore and R. E. Slocum of 
Fort W orth, W estal Williams 
and R. T. Brock of Saint Jo, 
Francis Wiese and Frank 
Kathm an of Gainesville, Slay
ton McGee and Mrs. Marne 
Breeding and Grady Turner of 
Dallas.

Kent Bellah Studio 
Saint Jo

Open 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Closed Sun., Mon., Tues.

Wednesday Is 
Doable Stamp Day
You get twice the usual number oi Buccaneer 

Stamps on Wednesday with the purchase oi 
$5.00 or more in groceries. (Cigarettes not in
cluded.)

P r o d u c e
Colorado No. 1 Russet

Potatoes . . .
Texas Ruby Red

Grapefruit . _ .
Texas

Green Cabbage _

_ 10-lb. 59c 

.  . 5-lb. 59c

. _ _ lb. 8c
Val Vita No. 2 Vi can

Sliced Peaches . _
Comstock No. 2 can

Apple Pie Filling .
15oz. can

Ranch Style Beans
Shuriresh

Biscuits _

.  3 -  $ 1.00

_____ 39c

. . 4  -69c 

. . 6 - 49c

Reg. 59c, 16-oz. Shurfine Extra Rich

Green Shampoo _ _ _
Reg. $1.09, 4-oz. Nair Lotion

Hair Remover _ _ _ .
Reg. $1.19, 10-oz. Vaseline

Intensive Care Lotion _ _
Reg. $1.49, 13-oz. White Rain

Hair Spray _ . _ _ .

.39c

_75c

.79c

,99c

32-oz. Apple Cherry, Peach

Country Cobbler . _____ 79c
Shurfine 24-oz.

Mixed Vegetables _ _____39c
Shurfresh 10-12-lb.

Self Basting
Turkey Hens - _ -lb . 55c

Checkerboard 18-oz.

M ea ti
From home fed and 

home killed beef

Club Steak 
lb. 95c

Rib Steak 
lb. 69c

Sirloin Steak
lb. $1.09

Loin Tip Steak
lb. $1.35

Loin Tip Roast
lb. $1.29

Cutlets
lb. $1.35

Redeem this coupon for
100 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase oi

2 20-oz. bottles 
Shurfine Catsup

Void after Saturday, November 13

Redeem this coupon for
100 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase oi

1 48-oz. bottle 
Wesson Oil

Void after Saturday, November 13

Redeem this coupon for
100 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase oi

2 18-oz. Bama Plum Jelly 
or Strawberry Preserves
Void after Saturday, November 13

Rock Cornish Hens . - ea. 69c

Rump Roast 
lb. 89c

G O O D  BEEF
for your freezer

Home fed and 
Home Killed 

whole or half carcass

Redeem this coupon for
100 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase oi

1 2-lb. pkg. Nestle's 
Choc, flavored Quick

Void after Saturday, November 13

Redeem this coupon for
100 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase oi

2 large rolls Scott 
Asst. Color Towels

Void after Saturday, November 13

Phone 759-4211

FISHER'S
MARKET & GROCERY

Redeem this coupon for
50 FREE Buccaneer Stamps
plus reg. earned stamps on purchase of

1 8-oz. bottle 
Kraft French Dressing

Void after Saturday, November 13

Don Cookes Are 
Honored on Their 
60th Anniversary

Mr. and Mrs. Don C. Cooke, 
M uenster residents since 1912, 
celebrated their 60th wedding 
anniversary Saturday in Min
eral Wells at the home of their 
only child, Harold Cooke and 
his wife who entertained with 
a family gathering and dinner. 
Twenty-four were present.

Those attending included 
t h e  couple’s grandchildren 
Mrs. Gene A lexander and her 
husband and two daughters 
and Don M. Cooke and his 
wife and their three children, 
all of Fort W orth and Mrs. 
Harold Cooke’s two daughters 
and families the Don Blounts 
of Hurst and the Howard Bill- 
ingtons of Graham.

The tiered anniversary cake, 
made by Mrs. A lexander for 
her grandparents, was served 
with punch at 9 p.m. Pictures 
were made and gifts were pre
sented.

Mr. Cooke, 83, is a native of 
Cooke County, born in the 
Hood community. His wife, 
79, the form er Miss Hazel Hal
liburton was born in Bastrop. 
They married in Goree and 
lived in New Mexico the first 
year. In Sept. 1912 they moved 
to M uenster in a covered wag
on and settled in a house on 
the hill six miles north of the 
city. It is still their home. He 
is a retired farm er and cattle 
raiser. Both are still active, do 
their household chores, enjoy 
hobbies and attend services 
regularly at M uenster’s First 
Baptist Church.

It was the Cooke’s first visit 
in their son’s home since he 
m arried the former Mrs. Imo- 
gene Chestnut of Mineral 
Wells on Sept. 3, 1971.

: w m ?  '
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At Annual Meet of 
Equestrian Order

Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Wein- 
zapfel and Mr. and Mrs. Hu
bert Felderhoff attended the 
annual meeting of the Eques
trian  O rder of the Holy Sep
ulchre of Jerusalem  in Fort 
W orth when the Fort Worth 
diocese hosted the meeting of 
the Southern Lieutenancy of 
the United States.

The order, founded during 
the F irst Crusade in 1099, was 
originally instituted as a 
guard of honor around the 
sepulchre of Christ.

Today its prim ary purposes 
are to preserve the Holy Land 
and care for unfortunate chil 
dren there. Members, at in 
vestiture, receive the titles of 
knight and lady.

At 60th Anniversary
The 60th wedding annivers

ary of Mrs. C. J. W immer’s 
sister and brother-in-law , Mr. 
and Mrs. F.L. Uptmore of West 
was celebrated there Sunday 
and Mr. and Mrs. Wimmer 
who observed their 65th wed 
ding anniversary Nov. 30 were 
there. Accompanying them 
were Mr. and Mrs. Andy Wim
m er and son Terry and Mrs. 
Leo J. Haverkamp. Reception 
and dinner were held in Cot
tonwood Hall. Mrs. Uptmore 
is the youngest of the four 
Seith sisters.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim  Schwartz 
and children of Fort Worth 
were Sunday visitors with her 
parents, the Henry Picks.

Dolores Pels and  
Danny Eberhart to 
Marry December 27

Announcement has b e e n  
made of the engagement and 
approaching m arriage of Miss 
Dolores Pels, daughter of Mrs. 
Ed Pels and the late Mr. Pels, 
and Danny (Red) Eberhart, son 
of Mrs. Ruth Eberhart and the 
late Bill Eberhart of Lindsay.

The wedding is planned for 
December 27 in Sacred Heart 
Church at 5 p.m.

Miss Pels is a graduate of 
Sacred Heart High School and 
is employed at Jr. Elite dress 
factory.

The future bridegroom is a 
graduate of Lindsay High and 
in October completed a tour of 
duty with the Army and a 
year of overseas service in 
Vietnam.

Services Held for 
Mrs. B. P. Homsley

Mrs. B. P. Homsley, 89, of 
W eatherford, m other of H. H. 
Homsley form erly of M uen
ster, died Saturday and funer
al services were held Sunday 
afternoon in Poolville with 
burial there.

She is survived by one son, 
H. H. Homsley of Fort Worth, 
two daughters, Mrs. Ruby Ful
ton of W eatherford and Mrs. 
Ruth S team s of Forth Worth, 
nine grandchidren and 19 
great-grandchildren. Her hus
band died in 1968.

Mr. and Mrs. Willie W alter- 
scheid and sons Terry and Kim 
attended the services for their 
grandm other and great-grand
mother.

Buy, sell, ren t with the 
Enterprise W ant Ads.

The First 
Baptist Church

First <S Pecan St. 
Muenster

cordially invites you 
to attend its services

10 a.m. Sunday School 
11 a.m. Worship Service 
6 p.m. Evening Service

Sermon Sunday: "The 
Great American Disaster”

Rev. Bill Hatler
Pastor

See Us About

LOANS
for a New Home or 

. Home Improvements

WE PAY
W /o

W o

W o

on passbook savings

on certificates of deposit 
for 6 months ($1,000 minimum)

on certificates of deposit 
for 1 year ($1,000 minimum)

HESPERIAN
BUILDING & SAVINGS ASSN.

101 E. Broadway, 665-3486, Gainesville 
Serving Cooke County Since 1890 

Real Estate Loan Headquarters for Cooke County
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More than 800 
See H&W Plant 
Formal Opening

Open house for the formal 
opening of M uenster’s new 
business, H&W Meat Com
pany, Sunday drew more than 
800 visitors to see the com
bined slaughter house and 
m eat processing facility.

The plant was festive with 
floral tributes and hostesses 
presided at a buffet of finger 
food featuring H&W sausage, 
doughnuts, cookies, coffee and 
punch. There was bubble gum 
also for the children.

Hosts from 1 to 5 p.m. show
ing visitors through the plant 
were owners Don Hess and 
Sylvan W alterscheid assisted 
by G ilbert Boydstun, Dennis 
and Carl Hess.

Lucky winners in the draw 
ing for attendance prizes were 
Mrs. A1 Horn, 50 pounds of 
beef; Joe Hofbauer, 25 pounds 
of beef; Mrs. Elroy Neu of 
Lindsay, $15 in  trade.

Registering guests were Mrs. 
Sylvan W alterscheid and Mrs. 
Don Hess. At the refreshm ent 
table were Mrs. Arnold Hess, 
Miss Frances Hess, Mrs. Gil
bert Boydstun and Miss Laurie 
W alterscheid. D a n n y  and 
Greg W alterscheid assisted 
with host duties among the 
young crowd.

The H&W plant is brand 
new completed about a month 
ago and open since then. It 
conforms with USD A regula
tions for slaughtering and pro
cessing, features regular retail 
sales across the counter, cus
tom processing and wholesale 
sales. For custom processing 
the firm  will use the custom
er’s animal or furnish its own.

NEWS
OF THE SICK

Clive Gobble is getting back 
into circulation after being a 
shut-in two months following 
major leg surgery. A checkup 
Monday in Dallas was good 
and the doctor told him to ex
ercise the leg by walking.

Mrs. Dan Hamric was back 
on the job at Dr. Gerald Gra
ham’s office Tuesday after a 
forced vacation on account of 
surgery.

Bob Schmitz has his right 
arm  in a sling and is grounded 
from football with the SH 
Cubs on account of a broken 
hand.

Tips from 
The Hatchery

The w eather feels like it’s 
tim e to transfer those outside 
tender plants. We have what 
it takes. Potting soil, peat 
moss, Perlite Light — those 
little white bubbles that re 
main intact to keep soil loose 
and porous — super phos
phate bone meal and blood 
meal fertilizer.

Monday the 15th is our 23rd 
anniversary. (Didn’t think I’d 
last that long, did you?) In 
the early 50s we started our 
dual operation, added the pest 
control departm ent in the mid 
60s. Uncle Sam got our trained 
incubation personnel, so we 
discontinued the incubation 
department.

By God’s grace we are back 
on the job in lim ited capacity. 
Come see us. — Clive

DAVENPORT 
CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC

301 E. Broadway 
665-3521, Gainesville 

If no answer call 
665-2452

HOSPITAL NOTES
Tuesday, Nov. 2: Admit — 

Roy Townsley and Shawn Vo
gel, M uenster; Robert D. W at
son, Gainesville. Dismiss — 
Andra Hesse, Mrs. Lester H ar
ris, Mrs. Dan Hamric and 
Mrs. Annie Trachta, Muenster; 
R O. Shaw, W hitesboro; Paul 
Sicking, M y r a ;  Clarence 
Reeves, Saint Jo.

Wednesday, Nov. 3: Admit — 
Mrs. Roy Spindor, Spindor 
baby boy born, Gainesville. 
Dismiss — Shawn Vogel, 
M uenster; Wm. E. Blakeley, 
Saint Jo; F rank Pennington, 
Nocona, Robert D. Watson, 
Mrs. Bruce Brown and baby 
boy, Gainesville.

Thursday, Nov. 4: Admit — 
Mrs. Harvey King, King baby 
girl born, Gainesville; Clar
ence Reeves, Saint Jo. Dis
miss — Mrs. Donald W alter
scheid, Mrs. Virgil Henscheid, 
Gene Haverkamp, Muenster; 
Carl Wiesman, Gainesville.

Friday, Nov. 5: Adm it ■*— 
Tim Hesse, M uenster. Dismiss 
— Mrs. Clara Otto (died), Roy 
Townsley, M uenster; Eva Pad
gett, Saint Jo; Mrs. Roy Spin
dor and baby boy, Gainesville.

Saturday, Nov. 6: Admit — 
Wm. F. Conway, Montague; 
Daniel Boone, Saint Jo. Dis
miss — Mrs. Melvin Stephens, 
Tim Hess, M uenster; C. E. 
Reeves, Saint Jo; Mrs. Harvey 
King and baby girl, Gaines
ville.

Sunday, Nov. 7: Admit — 
R. O. Shaw, Whitesboro. Dis
miss — M artin J. Kralicke, 
M uenster (died).

Monday, Nov. 8: Admit — 
Mrs. August Fleitman, Otto 
Walterscheid, Mrs. Rose Hof
bauer, Joe Trachta, Muenster; 
Mrs. David Spaeth, Spaeth 
baby boy born, Gainesville; 
Mrs. A rm atha Reeves, Mrs. 
Daniel Boone, John Moseley, 
Saint Jo. Dismiss — Wm. F. 
Conway, Montague.

Tuesday, Nov. 9: Admit — 
Birth of daughter of Mrs. Aug
ust Fleitman, M uenster; Wil
lie Fuhrm ann, Lindsay. Dis
miss — Mrs. Rose Hofbauer, 
M uenster, Mrs. Willie Fuhr
mann, Lindsay.

The only people who suc
cumb to hard work are those 
who kill themselves dodging 
it.

S P E C I A L !
Fri. - Sat. - Sun., Nov. 11-13

Reg. $1.29 per lb.

Dressed Catfish . . Ib. *1.09
BATES CATFISH FARM

6 miles south of Gainesville 
on Old Denton' Road (2071)

Joe Felderhoff Is 
SH Alumni Prexy

Sacred Heart Alumni As
sociation meeting Tuesday 
night elected Joe Felderhoff 
as president for a new term  
succeeding S y l v a n  W alter
scheid who autom atically be
came vice president. Miss Syl
via Hofbauer was re-elected 
treasurer. Charles Bayer, re
tiring vice president, presided.

In other business the group 
set dates for the volley ball 
tournam ents they w ill spon
sor. The dates for one-day 
tourneys are January  23, Feb
ruary  6 and February 20. The 
week-long tournam ent will be 
held March 20-25.

The Alumni, this year, de
clined to sponsor the annual 
Thanksgiving parish dinner.

After adjournm ent there 
was a social hour w ith refresh
ments.

Dale Francis on 
Local Channel 2 
With Father Bede

Reports of b itter disagree
m ent among bishops at the 
recent Synod of Bishops in 
Rome were denied em phatic
ally here Monday night by Dale 
Francis, a w riter for national 
Catholic publications T h e  
Sunday Visitor and Twin 
Circle, and also editor and 
manager of National Catholic 
Register.

Francis made the statem ent 
as a guest on the local channel 
2 TV program conducted by 
Father Bede Mitchel. He em- 
phasied that the Synod’s p u r
pose was not to settle doctrinal 
or disciplinary questions but 
rather to present a full sum 
mary of facts and opinions as 
a background of information 
for the holy father’s use. 
Principal topics discussed, he 
said, were problems of the 
priesthood and justice con
cerning the world’s needy and 
afflicted.

Answering questions that 
had been phoned in a t in te r
mission, Francis said he had 
not read and could not com
m ent on a book “The Great 
Sacrilege.” And he explained 
his about-face during the 
Cuban revolutionary w ar on 
Castro’s merits. He said that 
Castro led him to believe both 
by deed and personal assur
ance that his purpose was to 
oust the evil Batista regime 
and establish a democratic 
government. So, he supported 
Castro. However, he learned 
later that Castro was setting 
up a Communist governm ent 
and became one of the first 
to expose the country’s be
trayal. Francis said he then 
prepared a list of five ques
tions which he challenged 
Castro to answer. Later, when 
Castro came to the US for a 
UN appearance he was chal
lenged by Richard Nixon, then 
a senator, to answer those 
same questions. Castro showed 
annoyance but did not answer 
the questions.

Following the broadcast 
Francis was guest at a recep
tion in the J. M. W einzapfel 
home. He told a brief story 
of his private life: formerly 
a Methodist m inister, his con
version to the Church, his 40 
years in newspaper work 
starting as a sports writer, ex
tensive travels and wide ac
quaintance with bishops and 
cardinals of this country. He 
will be in W ashington DC 
next week attending an an
nual meeting of US bishops.

Buy, sell, ren t with the 
Enterprise W ant Ads.

200 N. Denison St., Gainesville

EARLY BIRD SALE 
Sat., Nov. 13, 7-9 a.m.

Golden T Permanent

A N T I F R E E Z E  
& C O O L A N T

Plus
gal. 99c

MANY OTHER FANTASTIC BARGAINS

Yvonne Gehrig Is 
Crowned Queen 
At Homecoming

A record crowd attended 
Sacred Heart High Homecom
ing, cheered for the Tigers, 
and cheered again when Miss 
Yvonne Gehrig was crowned 
homecoming queen. I t was a 
happy time even though the 
football score was one-sided 
in favor of the visitors.

Action began at 6 p.m. in 
downtown with a pre-game 
parade to the stadium. Partic i
pants included the drill team, 
cheerleaders, queen nominees, 
princesses and a colorful pa- 
per-mache five-foot Tiger 
made by SH art students. On 
reaching the football field the 
royal party was introduced 
and escorted by their fathers 
to places of honor.

Half-time ceremonies fea
tured the coronation ritual. 
M i s s  Denise W alterscheid, 
1970 queen, relinquished her 
crown and handed it to Co
captain Wayne Grewing who 
did the honors. Queens from 
two previous years, Carol 
Grewing Frost and Gloria 
Gieb Fuhrm ann, presented the 
banner a bouquet of flowers.

O ther queen nominees were 
Princesses Carla Schilling, 
Margie Felderhoff and Ann 
Bartush, seniors and Nanci 
Fuhrm ann, junior, Beverly 
W alterscheid, sophomore and 
Laura Kralicke, freshman. Es
corts, in the order named, were 
Melvin Luke, Cletus Bayer, 
Mark Schmitt, Gary Endres, 
Ken Hess and P at Endres.

A fter the game in which 
the Cistercian Hawks of Irv 
ing scored 40 points to the Tig
ers’ 7, Sacred H eart Alumni 
hosted a social hour and pro
gram for ex-students in the 
Parish Hall and The Chelter 
played for dancing in the KC 
Hall.

Welcoming the ex-student 
crowd of 200 was Father Leon
ard W angler and serving as 
m aster of ceremonies was 
Alumni President Sylvan W al
terscheid. Honored graduates 
were those from classes 1941, 
1951 and 1961.

Miss Helen Hess recognized 
1941 grads, gave a brief report 
on each and the audience 
stood for a moment in silent 
prayer for the late Jam es En
dres and Bud Swingler. Mrs. 
A l v i n  Fuhrm an recognized 
the 1951 group and Mmes. 
Harvey Schmitt and Henry 
Starke did the same for the 
1961 class.

Sister Theresina, who taught 
all three classes, spoke a few 
words.

Those present helped them 
selves to a pretty  buffet of 
finger foods, coffee and cold 
drinks.

Out of Town Guests
Among out of town guests 

attending were Messrs, and 
Mmes. Randy Bayer and Rich
ard Zimmerer of Grapevine, 
Ray W immer of Carrollton, 
Jam es Fuhrm ann and Rodney 
W alter of Irving, Jam es Lut- 
kenhaus of Denton, Ted Miller 
of Plano, Tom Fuhrm ann of 
Euless, and Linda Rohmer, 
University of Dallas, Mrs. 
Keith Tompkins of Arlington.

Also Rudy Koesler and 
Rachel Endres of Dallas, Gene 
Hartm an, Dianne Sicking, Tom 
and Darlene Hess of Denton, 
Judy Klement of Sherman, 
Mark Campbell of Fort Worth 
and Messrs, and Mmes. Tony 
Knabe of Myra, Jim  Gehrig, 
Alfred Hermes, Gene Pelzel, 
Pete Hellinger Jr. and Kenny 
Krebs of Lindsay, Doug Reiter, 
Leroy Sandmann, D o n n y 
Swirczynski and Ernest Wolf 
of Gainesville.

Kenneth Kaden Is 
Guest Speaker at 
Garden Club Meet

Kenneth Kaden, Gainesville 
nurseryman, was guest speak
er at the Monday night m eet
ing of M uenster Garden Club, 
speaking on landscaping and 
putting emphasis on family 
home planting and long-range 
planning.

Afterward he answered at 
length questions asked by 
members.

Mrs. Oscar Detten and Mrs. 
Joe picking were co-hostesses 
in the form er’s home and 
served dessert and coffee as 
the women arrived.

Mrs. Steve Moster presided 
in the absence of Mrs. Arthur 
Endres, president, and Mrs. 
Pat Stelzer who were in  Dal
las attending the District 2 
Fall meeting held in the Wo
m en’s Club. Mrs. Moster re
ported on the Nov. 1 collection 
for Sacred Heart Cemetery 
m aintenance and listed the 
amount at $544.

Mrs. Paul Endres reported 
on the Gainesville Council of 
Garden Clubs meeting she a t
tended.

T h r e e  guests attended, 
Mmes. Ervin Hamric, Richard 
Wilde and A lbert Stoffels and 
Mrs. Stoffels signed up for 
membership.

Ten Members of 
County FB Attend 
State Convention

The Cooke County Farm 
Bureau will be represented 
by ten members at the annual 
state FB convention to be held 
Sunday through Wednesday 
of next week at Amarillo. 
They are Burney Almon, J. T. 
Cole, M artin Bayer, R. M. 
Davidson and Lawrence Zim
m erer and their wives.

About 2000 members from 
all over Texas are expected 
at the meeting. Of those, over 
900 will be voting delegates 
from the 206 organized coun
ties.

Headliners on the program 
are J. T. Woodson, state FB 
president; Wm. Kuhfuss, na
tional FB president; O. R. 
Long, national executive di
rector; and Dr. Earl L. Butz, 
vice president of Purdue Re
search Foundation.

Local News
B R I E F S

Mr. and Mrs. John Chan
dler of Dallas were here Sun
day calling on old friends, es
pecially Clarence Heilman at 
the hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Zim
m erer and sons of Grapevine 
and Clifford Zimm erer of Dal
las spent the weekend with 
their parents the Raymond 
Zimmerers and attended SHH 
homecoming football game.

Mrs. John Felderhoff re 
turned Tuesday after spend
ing a week in Grand Prairie 
w ith f o u r  granddaughters 
while their parents, the John 
Wrights, were on a flying trip 
to Puerto Rico. Back at home 
one evening Mrs. Felderhoff 
enjoyed a telephone visit with 
her daughter and family, the 
Urban Schrages who called 
from Salinas, Calif.

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond 
Zimmerer visited one day the 
past week w ith their son and 
family the Ray J. Zimmerers, 
M atthew and Scott in Wichita 
Falls.

J U IC Y -F IR S T  Q U A LITY

P r o c e s s e d  B e e f
V3 each of steak, roast and hamburger

50-lb. $39.95 100-lb. $79.00
Processed B eei_____ ___ lb. 63c

Whole or half carcass 
cut. wrapped and quick frozen

Cutlets lb. $1.09
Beef Liver lb. 29c
Boneless Stew Meat lb. 69c
Hamburger lb. 49c
Pork Sausage, smoked .... lb. 83c
Franks, Decker 12-oz..... 49c

For Your Convenience 
We Kill Five Days a  Week

H&W M eat Co.
Muenster. 759-2744

County Group at 
Gold Star Banquet

District IV 4-H Gold Star 
winners, their parents and 
extension agents w ere guests 
Monday at the District Gold 
S tar Banquet honoring boys 
and girls from  19 counties in 
the district. Each received a 
handsome fram ed certificate.

Representing Cooke County 
were Allen Fleitman of M uen
ster Community 4-H Club and 
Lou Ann Pybas of Sivells 
Bend.

Attending w ith them were 
parents the Eddie Fleitmans 
and the J. E. Pybases, county 
extension agents Neil Tibbets, 
C r a i g  Rosenbaum, Bernice 
Thurm an and Marlea Thomp
son, also Miss Peggy Schu
macher, district co-chairman 
and Lonnie Thurm an and Lex 
Thompson.

Texas Power and Light was 
host company for the banquet 
w ith Texas Electric Service, 
Lone S tar Gas and Commun
ity Public Service as co-spon
sors. Miss Schumacher was on 
the program for introduction 
of the hosts.

Pixy Bluebirds 
Make Field Trip

After a brief meeting and 
refreshm ents at school, Pixy 
Bluebirds of Sacred Heart 
second grade were treated to 
a trip  to Gainesville to see 
Christmas in November at the 
community center.

Taking them  were their 
leader Mrs. Betty Ann Truben- 
bach and Mrs. Leo Hesse, ac
companied by Junior helpers 
Janet Pels and Joan Hesse, 
and Mrs. Joe Felderhoff and 
daughters Ann and Rose.

Members are Jenny Felder
hoff, Susie Felderhoff, Tina 
Hesse, Leslie Reiter, Rene 
Stelzer and Donna Truben- 
bach. Susie was refreshm ent 
hostess.

Toothakers Host 
Family Gathering

The home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Lee Toothaker was the scene 
of a family reunion and early 
Thanksgiving observance Sun
day when all the family was 
together.

Present were their son W al
lis Lee and his wife Ann and 
daughters Georgia Ann and 
Jean Marie of Azle, sons Dav
id Toothaker and wife Patric
ia of Abilene and Glenn 
Toothaker and wife Leilani of 
Biloxi, Miss. David does illus
trations for Dyess A ir Force 
Base and Glenn is at K eesler 
Air Force Base attending 
technical school, studying ra 
dar repair.

Tiger Cubs Beat 
Cistercian 18-0

Sacred H eart’s Cubs com
pensated, a t least in part, for 
the licking inflicted on the 
Tigers by Cistercian last Sat
urday night. The little fellows 
won their half of the double 
header 18-0. Not only that, 
they allowed their visitors 
only one first down in all the 
game.

Their first score followed a 
fumble recovery on the first 
scrimmage play of the game. 
On next play Leon Bayer 
raced 40 yards to the goal — 
and only 35 seconds were 
gone. The rest of the half was 
a defensive contest.

Early in the third period 
Bayer busted through the  
middle for another 40 yard 
scoring run.

And in the fourth quarter 
the 7th graders got into the 
act w ith a 60 yard drive. Jim  
Koelzer, Steve Henscheid and 
Billy Felderhoff made nice 
runs and Bob Growing fin
ished the job w ith a 1 yard 
quarterback sneak.

It pays to advertise w ith 
the M uenster Enterprise.

It's not the price you pay to 

join. It's the price you paid 

to be eligible.

loin Muenster VFW Post 
Renew your Membership

For information contact 
any member, or the 

V.F.W. Club, 759-2921

The 1971 
Christmas Cross 

In Sterling 
ByReed&Bartdn

First in an annual Limited Edition series of 
sterling silver Christmas Crosses by Reed & 
Barton, handsomely gift boxed. Can be worn 
as jewelry, hung on the tree, in a window or 
on a door. Authentic reproduction of a 14th 
Century design by Gallicus, celebrated Prague 
artisan. Diameter 3". Chains available.

Browning’s Jewelers
201 E. California, Gainesville
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CLASSIFIED AD RATES 
First Insertion XO ora ls  per 

M inimum $1.00 
Follow ing Insertion IS

DISPLAY CLASSIFIED
First In s e r t io n __ per coL In. S1AS
Standing A d ____ per coL In. TSe

Card o t Thanks 11.00
LEOAL HOTICE RATES 

First Insertion t  cents per word. 
Following Insertion 1 cent per

DISPLAY Ilf BORDER
First Insertion   per col. In. 01.90
Standing ad ____  per col. In. S1J0

THANKS
To friends and relatives our 

heartfelt thanks for flowers, 
food, cards and other kind
nesses in our sorrow. Every 
expression of condolence is ap
preciated. — Mrs. Cecil Rath- 
burn  and Mr. and Mrs. Kenny 
Otto and Children.

A sincere “Thank You” to 
my m any friends for the 
prayers, beautiful flowers, 
gifts, cards, and visits while I 
was in the hospital. A special 
“Thank You” also to the 
priests, doctors and hospital 
staff. — Evelyn W alterscheid

The family of Mrs. Tony 
Otto gratefully acknowledges 
every kindness during her ill
ness and at her death. Special 
thanks to the doctors, nurses 
and clergy and for the spiri
tual tributes, flowers, food, 
help and other expressions of 
sympathy.

LOST
PLEASE, will the persons 

who borrowed my saddle and 
my tuxedo shirt, please re 
tu rn  them. I need them both. 
Gary Hess. 51-2

FOR SALE
Reasonably Priced 

Gasoline and 
Friendly Service

Adds up to satisfaction 
at

The Bell Station
W. Hwy 82, Gainesville

Julius Metzler, New Mgr.
49-3

Storm Windows 
Storm Doors

W e'll measure and Install. 
See us now before bad w ea
ther arrive*.

Community 
Lumber Company

42 tf

EGGS FOR SALE. Fresh 
country eggs, 3 dozen $1.00, 
Emmet Sicking, 1% mile south 
of M yra 1-tf

Trailer Parts 
and Supplies

Structural Steel 
and Pipe

Metal Sales, Inc.
On H ighway 82 

weet of G ainesville

ATTENTION 
Trailer Owners

We have on hand kits for 
installing tra iler brakes. 

Wilde Chevrolet (44-tf)
CONCRETE WORK: Any kind 
of a concrete job, or furnish 
ready mix concrete. Bayer 
Concrete. • 28tf

WRANGLERS
Shoes — Boots

Work - Dress - Western

Nocona Boots 
J. R. Hocker

Men's & Boys' Store
207 N. Commerce. Gainesville

Bargains in 
REBUILT 

CARS
Car painting It rebuilding 
W indshields, door glass

FREE ESTIMATES

AL HORN
5th St Cedar, 759-4471 (4tf

P A G E L'S

SUPER SAVE
M A R K E T S

inmmimmmnnniintinmnmiiminmnm

Assorted flavors. 5-oz.
Jell-O Pudding_______________  19c
Griffin
Black Pepper, 4-oz._____________ 39c
Hale Farms

B R E A D ,  P/z-lb.loaf___25c
Frozen
French Fries, 2-lb. b a g _________ 33c

FOR SALE: ’69 blue conver
tible Plym outh Roadrunner, 4- 
speed stick shift. Good condi
tion. See at 408 Sycamore in 
M uenster after lunch. 50-2p

CERAMIC TILE. New and 
old installation. For estimate 
call Ted Henscheid, 759-4280, 
Muenster. 5tf

For Home Delivery of 
Fort Worth Star Telegram 
or Dallas Morning News 
Call Bill Tidwell collect 

458-7828, Bx. 546, Sanger 16tf
Ask me about Mary Kay

DEBBIE TRACHTA 
Free facials & re-orders 

Call 759-4332 48tf

P R O D U C E
Oranges, 5-lb. bag ___________  49c
Grapefruit, 5-lb. b a g ___________ 59c
Delicious Apples ........... .... ....  lb. 19c

M E A T S
Hamburger lb. 49c
No rind, sliced v

SLAB BACO N____ .lb . 49c
Pork Chops lb. 69c
Pork Liver, sliced lb. 29c
Fresh Backbone lb. 39c
Pagel's Country Sausage lb. 69c

P agel’s Store
Maurice Pagel, Muenster

You Can Lose Weight
Watts Bros, features two new products that really 
work. You can lose pounds and inches, quickly 
and safely.

Dex-A-Diet Capsules
Only 1 daily. 12 capsules, $1.98

Fluidex Tablets
an aid in elimination of body fluids 

36 tablets, $1.69

Watts Bros. Pharmacy
Downtown Gainesville

Beauty by Mary Kay
Complimentary Facial 

Ph. 759-2951 
or 759-4482 
M uenster

Mrs. Carl Mullins (34-tf)

Flowers 
by Dolores

759-2577
for

Flowers for 
all occasions

PRE FINISHED 
P A N E L I N G

in stock at
Community Lumber Co.

Save up to 507. on 
Mattresses & Box Springs

Baby to King size 
United 8c Holland 

Mattress Co., Gainesville
Mrs. Tony Hoenig 

759-4142

For all your
FARM NEEDS

MOBIL OIL 
MOBIL GAS 

MOBIL GREASE
call - - -

Willie
Walterscheid

Ph. 759- 2737

Hudgins 
Sewing Circle
309 E. Calif.. 665-2542 

Gainesville
SALES AND SERVICE 

on all makes of 
sewing machines and 

vacuum cleaners.

Inlaid 
and Vinyl 
Linoleum

$2.50 up per sq. yd.

Newland 
Furniture Co.

Gainesville 25tf

Mechanic Work 
of All Kinds

Tom's Fina Station
759-2982, M uenster

Water Pumps
Submersible 

Vi H.P. to 40 H.P.

Plastic Pipe
A very inexpensive 

way to get water 
where you need it.

C. D. Shamburger 
Lumber Co.

Muenster

Call
Dan Luke 
759-2522

FOR

BUTANE 
PROPANE 
FINA GAS 
FINA OIL

FHA Approved 
Carpet Shop

100% continuous 
filam ent nylon shag 

2-tones and solids

$7.50 sq. yd.
installed with pad

Dale's
Carpet Shop
Dale & Pat Martin 
and Don Bezner 

665-2208, Gainesville

SAVE
On utility bills by adding 

blown in INSULATION.
See or call Tony Klement 
or Sham burger Lbr. Co. 

759-2232 41-35p

F O R  SALE: Registered 
horned Hereford bulls, 18-20 
m onths old. Ph. 665-5693, 
Gainesville. 51-1

GLASS: Plate, window, auto
mobile. furniture tops, mirrors. 
Complete glass service. We 
handle insurance claims. Gain
es vilie Glass Shop. 665-3321, 
311 N. Chestnut. 37tf

Protect
your wrecked vehicle 

from pilferage. Ask 
for delivery to Wilde 

Chevrolet locked fenced 
or inside storage.

Rental Cars
available while yours 

is disabled.

Wilde
Chevrolet Co.

Muenster 2 tf

MOTORS, all sizes, for milk
ing machines, water pumps, 
oil field equipment, etc. C. D. 
Shamburger Lumber Co. 43tf

TANKS. Septic tanks, stock 
tanks, grain tanks, water tanks. 
Will install. Bayer concrete. 
Phone 759-4244. Muenster

Westinghouse 
Appliances 

& Zenith TVs
Sales and Service

Radio & TV Repair 

Muenster Butane
Ph. 759-4411

For
Mobil or 

Farm Bureau 
T I R E S

Speedy's Mobil Station 
or

Muenster Tire Co.
J. J. Wieler, 759-4231

SERVICE
BABY SITTING 

day or night 
in my home 

Ph. 759-4353 )51-2)

HILLCREST MANOR 
CONVALESCENT CENTER 

Hwy 82 W, 759-4248
24 Hours Nursing Care

State Licensed 
Licensed Dietician 

Privately owned & operated
Mr. & Mrs. O. D. Garland

48-tf

Radiator and 
Air Conditioner 

Service »
Factory trained 

repairman.
All work guaranteed 

EDDY'S
RADIATOR SERVICE
305 N. Main, M uenster

FOR RENT
Mobile Home For Rent

Modern, furnished, 2 bed
rooms, central heat and air. 
W. W. Real Estate, 759-2501. 
After 6 call 759-2857.

House for Rent
Furnished, Bills Paid 

J. C. Trachta, Place Drug
MOBILE HOME for rent 2 

bedroom, fully furnished, a 
block from school on N. Wal
nut. Ph. 759-2268, Jerome Pa- 
geL 16-tf

Miscellaneous

Watch
FATHER BEDE'S 

TV Program 8-9 p.m. 
Mondays, Channel 2

WANTED
ELDERLY LADY w ants 

warm  room and board or k it
chen privileges in Catholic 
home in M uenster, walking 
distance to church. W rite F re
da Sharp, 9 North 9th St., 
Casey, 111. 62420. 51-2

Deep Steam 

Carpet Cleaning

Newland 
Furniture Co.

Gainesville 48tf

CLEANING and Pressing. 
We pick up and deliver. Shoe 
Repairing. Nick and Adelina 
Miller, Ph. 759-4422, Muenster.

Custom
Picture Framing

I

and Matting
Newland 

Furniture Co.
Gainesville 25tf

Dependable 
Grinding & Mixing

BULK FEED SERVICE

“M-M” Quality Feeds
SEED GRAIN FERTILIZER

MUENSTER MILLING CO.

Dozer & Grader 
Service

Roads and Terraces
J. H. Bayer

Muenster, 759-2924 13tf

Photography
Weddings, Reunions 

Anniversaries 
any time, any place 
specializing in color

J. D. Wagner
Ph. 995-2108, Saint Jo

(46-tf)

: ; 4
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FARMERS
See our line of 
plastic posts for 
electric fences.

No Insulators naadad

Community 
Lumber Company

Muenster 52tf

FARM FOR SALE
312% acres, 4% miles north 

of M uenster on N orth Hy 373. 
Large 2 story house. Several 
large barns and sm aller out
building. 2 stock ponds. One 
tenth m ineral rights. Sealed 
bids accepted un til Dec. 20, 
1971. Right reserved to reject 
all bids. Alois or Joe Hess. 
P. O. Drawer F, M uenster. 50-7

Dozer Service
Call or See

Frank Hess
759-4249

EXPERT BODY SHOP
and

GLASS SERVICE
Wilde Chevrolet

Muenster (49-t

Real Estate Broker
Bonded real estate broker 

qualified to act as agent for 
sales or rentals.
759-2257, Muenster State Bank 

Henry G. Weinzapfel 
759-4161. 630 Weinzapfel St. O

Cooke County FB 
Has 859 Members

Farm  B ureau m em bership 
in Cooke County made a gain 
of 82 in the past year for a 
present total of 859. That fig
ure was reported in last 
week’s FB meeting by m em 
bership chairm an J. T. Cole, 
who also stated that the coun
ty rates 95 per cent in re 
newals and will receive an 
aw ard at the state conven
tion in Amarillo. The county 
has lost m em bership only 2 
years since 1934, he added.

Beginning the m eeting E. V. 
Fox talked briefly as outgoing 
president and Burney Almon 
assumed duties as the new 
president. Fox spoke of oppor
tunities ahead for farm ers and 
ranchers but noted that the 
problems are many and the 
solutions not easy. He said 
that FB has seen many poli
tically directed economics but 
has yet to find one that is 
near the American economy 
we used to know.

Almon told the members 
they m ust have confidence in 
a productive fu ture for FB — 
that they m ust not be discour
aged by reports of declining 
farm er influence because of 
declining farm er population. A 
strong FB organization can 
go far in protecting their in 
terests, he said.

The meeting recognized M. 
B. Feaster as th ird  ranking 
agent of FB life insurance in 
the state.

Members a l s o  discussed 
amendm ents tha t will be 
voted on at the state conven
tion. Their purpose was to de
velop a be tter understanding 
of the issues by delegates who 
will attend the convention.

Bill Sullivant 
Is Candidate for 
State Legislature

I want to take this oppor
tunity  and method to form 
ally announce my candidacy 
for representative of the 23rd 
legislative district. I would 
ra ther discuss my reasons for 
seeking the office with each 
of you personally, but I rea
lize that will be impossible if 
I am to fulfill my duties as 
your District A ttorney during 
this campaign.

For those of you with whom 
I am not personally acquainted. 
I give the following brief 
resume: I was born the son of 
Carroll and Eloise Sullivant 
on a farm east of Gainesville, 
where I lived during my early 
childhood. My family moved 
into Gainesville where I a t
tended school until I entered 
the University of Texas. Dur
ing high school, my summers 
were spent working on various 
farm s in the area. Sum mer 
work during college consisted 
mostly of roughneck and rous
tabout work in the oil field. 
Upon graduation from law 
school, I enlisted in the army 
as a private. I was honorably 
discharged from active duty 
and returned to Gainesville 
where I entered the private 
practice of law. The former 
Betty Harrison and I were 
m arried in 1964, and now have 
two children, aged 2 and 4. 
Betty was a school teacher 
prior to the birth  of our first 
child, and is now teaching 
part-tim e at the Cooke County 
Junior College.

In 1965, I was appointed to 
fill an unexpired term  as 
County A ttorney of Cooke 
County, when Mr. L. V. Henry 
resigned the office. I was 
twice re-elected and served 
in that capacity until I ac
cepted my present office as 
District A ttorney of Cooke, 
Wise and Jack Counties. I 
have been and am active in 
Church work and have served 
as Superintendent of the M ar
ried Young Peoples Sunday 
School Departm ent. My civic 
work has included serving as 
President of the Gainesville 
Boys’ Club, President of the 
Citizens Scholarship founda
tion, director of the Kiwanis 
Club, Secretary of the Cooke 
County H eart Fund, area cap
tain of the cancer association, 
area captain of the United 
Fund, am active in the Gaines
ville Jaycees and Parliam en
tarian of the Campfire Girls 
Board of Directors. Because 
of my concern about the qual
ity of services rendered by 
our state governm ent to our 
people, and the m agnitude of 
the problems which face us in 
the ’70’s, I w ant to dedicate 
myself to public service on a 
broader basis than I have 
heretofore done. The nex t leg
islature will rew rite the en
tire penal code of our state. 
I believe it is therefore im
portant that this district be 
represented by someone who 
is intim ately acquainted with 
our problems and needs in the 
field of law enforcement. Our 
next legislature will in all 
probability also consider re 
form of our present welfare 
system. As County A ttorney 
I have necessarily become ac
quainted w ith the good points, 
the bad points and sometimes 
the abuse of our present sys
tem. I believe my experience 
in this area will be useful in 
the rew riting of this law.

In this time when honesty 
in public office seems to be 
at a premium, I assure you, if 
you honor me with this of
fice, I w ill conduct myself so 
as to never give you reason 
to apologize for nor regret your 
support. I will devote my full 
time and all the resources at 
my disposal to  m aking this 
district a better place to live 
for all our people. Check my 
record since I first entered 
public office, and ask the peo
ple who know me. If my re 
cord and reputation m erit it, 
I would deeply appreciate 
your vote and support.

Bill Sullivant

P r e h i s t o r i c  Stegosaurus, 
which weighed 6% tons, had 
a brain weighing only 2% 
ounces.

Over the last 15 years, the 
num ber of students in our 
public school system has in
creased 78 percent but the 
num ber of public education 
employees has gone up 172 
percent and expenditures for 
education have increased 489 
percent, according to  Mr. E. J. 
Dwyer, chairm an of the Board 
of Directors of the National 
Association of Manufacturers. 
He points out that while ex
penditures went up six times 
faster than the increase in the 
n u m b e r  of students, the 
Carnegie Commission report 
issued last year found that the 
public school system is no 
more effective now than 15 
years ago. Thus, we have ad
ditional evidence that the 
mere spending of more dollars 
doesn’t insure better educa
tion. It’s up to the citizens to 
demand quality education — 
and get it.
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LOOK! They’re just arrived!
GIRLS' HANG TEN PANTS & TOPS

Stripes, solids — Small, Medium, Large

PANDORA SWEATERS
All sizes and colors

LORDS and Ladies
109 E. California, Gainesville

Come now. Avoid the rush 
and  enjoy better selections.
W e'll be glad  to Lay-A w ay

Babcock Bros.
Joe Wilkinson, 114 W. Main, Gainesville

Michelle Kleiss 
Birthday Honoree

Michelle Kleiss, two years 
old, celebrated her birthday 
Saturday at a party for which 
her m other Mrs. Mike Kleiss 
was hostess in the family 
home.

Party  favors, gifts, ice 
cream, cake and punch were 
highlights of the afternoon.

Guests were Grandm other 
Mrs. Paul Fisher, Mrs. Claude 
Bayer and Deano, Mrs. Jim  
Gehrig and Jason and Mrs. 
Johnny Thompson and chil
dren Jackie and Christie of 
Lindsay, Mrs. Je rry  W alter- 
scheid and Johnny, Doug and 
Ronnie, and the honoree’s 
aunts, Mmes. Willie and Don
ald Fisher and Miss Lillian 
Fisher. Mrs. W altercheid baked 
the birthday cake — a Jack in 
the Box creation.

ItMl U III III IUIIU* I f

In All 
The World
No one is more 
understanding or 

more qualified 
to serve you.

of a  jl

C a rro ll

Toy town is open. Lay away now for Christmas.

O E M ^ F R A . S V K L i r s J  •
Anthony and Leona Luke

r mrfwrxmjmBmw&tmt*-:• *

the electric dryer... 
where wrinkles go to relax

Wrinkles get away from it all here
away from the clothesline where 
sun and wind make them hard to  
get along with. In a modern, electric 
dryer they loosen up and take it easy.
Why not drop your wrinkles off 
here? An electric dryer softly fluffs  
up and smooths out all your 
permanent press and double knit 
fabrics. It pampers your most 
delicate things, too, because 
electricity is so gentle. And when 
you have an electric dryer, washday 
never gets rained out. You do all

your drying indoors, so the weather 
isn’t a problem.
TP&L suggests you ta lk  with your 
electric appliance dealer about 
putting a new, modern electric dryer 
in your home. And when you do, 
ask him about the many other ways 
you can make your life better, 
electrically.

TEXAS POWER & LIGHT COMPANY
A tax-paying, investor-ow ned e lec tric  utility

jTT—---- — ------- ------------------

;§j : fcT) roaoTI

_________________ __ L A

Electricity: the ^  bright spot in your life

( r

At Kin's Wedding
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Swir- 

czynski attended the wedding 
of their niece Miss Coletta 
Swirczynski in Dallas Satur
day, 6:30 p.m. in St. Thomas 
Aquinas Church. She was 
m arried to Jimmy Dale Moore 
and they will live in Dallas 
where both are employed. The 
bride is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Arnold Swirczynski 
of San Angelo. They also a t
tended the wedding.

Local News
B R I E F S

Mrs. Ray Evans went to 
S tar City, Ark., Sunday to 
spend several days with her 
aunt Mrs. Betty Purcell who 
is ill. She was accompanied 
by her sister-in-law  Mrs. 
Ruby Dickerson of Midwest 
City, Okla.

Mrs. Keith Tompkins of 
Arlington, daughter Sharon 
and her fiance Mike Fedor 
of Fort Worth visited Satur
day with the form er’s parents 
and family, the Victor H art
mans. Also visitors were Gene 
H artm an and daughter Jeanna 
of Denton. Jeanna spent all 
the tim e with her grandpar
ents. The others also joined 
in SHH Homecoming festivi
ties.

— \--------------

Roy Swirczynski who works 
for Santa Fe Drilling Co. in 
Saudia. Arabia, telephoned his 
wife M arilyn the other day to 
report all well, and to  check 
on his family. He said he is 
working with Jam es Hess now, 
had visited the Hess family 
and it was good seeing some
one he knew.

Mrs. Curtis Holland and 
children Curtis Jr. and Loretta 
of Cleburne weekended with 
her m other Mrs. Bob Yosten. 
Other weekend visitors were 
Mrs. Yosten’s son Larry and 
children M artin, Lanie and 
Connie of Rusk.

Visiting Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Swirczynski Saturday were 
their son-in-law and daugh
ter Mr. and Mrs. Townsend 
Miller of Austin. They were 
in Gainesville on business, 
disposing of his m other’s 
household things. Mrs. Helen 
Miller recently entered a nurs
ing home in Austin. Visiting 
the Swirczynskis one day last 
week were their son A1 and 
his wife of Mesquite.

Bees, Whitesboro 
In Scoreless Tie

Last Thursday night’s game 
with W hitesboro second string
ers was a frustrating thing for 
the MHS Bees. They had to 
settle for a scoreles tie after 
leading 279 to 107 in total yard 
age and 18-5 in first downs. 
Furtherm ore they pounded on 
the goal line four times but 
failed to get across.

Their first fizzle followed a 
42 yard drive to the visitors’ 
35 but three plays later they 
lost 16 yards and the ball be
sides on a fumble.

T h a t  was followed by 
W hitesboro’s 30 yard gain to 
the 16, then a couple of good 
goal line stands by the Bees. 
Next four tries made only 5 
yards. But a fumble then gave 
the Bearcats another chance 
at the 13. Two tries reached 
the 2 and a fumble there 
ended the threat.

With 38 seconds to go in the 
first half M uenster intercepted 
and started from its 36. Two 
passes to Dan Sicking plus a 
run by Steve Klement gained 
62 to the 2 — and the Bees 
fumbled on the next play with
6 seconds to go.

Starting the third period 
M uenster went 64 yards to the
7 and a Bee had the ball 
wrestled out of his hands.

Early in the fourth they 
went from midfield to the 
Bearcat 12 then lost ground 
to the 39 on a penalty and a 
fouled up play.

Finally in the closing m in
utes the Bees recovered a 
Bearcat fumble on the 40, 
drove to the 1 in five plays, 
failed on three tries to get 
across, and ran out of time.

StaNu
> P  R  O  C  C S

AN EXTRA SERVICE 
at no extra cost
You can see and 
feel the difference 
Homogenizes vital 
textile oil back 
into the fabric.

We give
S & H Green Stamps

Miller's Cleaners
429 N. Commerce 

Gainesville

Pretty Bluebirds 
Make Yule Favors

Eleven third grade girls of 
Sacred Heart School are mem
bers of a new Bluebird group 
recently organized with Mrs. 
Charles Bartush as leader and 
Miss Mary Beth Bartush as 
assistant.

The girl chose P retty  Blue
birds as their name. Members 
are Angela and Virginia B ar
tush, Diann Caplinger, Sherie 
Felderhoff, Colleen Fette, 
Tammy Henscheid, D o n n a  
Hess, Kellye Kim Klement, 
Betty Jean Luttm er, Rene 
Reiter, Lisa Hennigan.

December project for the 
group is making Christmas 
tray favors for a Veterans Hos
pital. They’re being fashioned 
with Santa Claus faces and 
candy canes.

On one issue at least, men 
and women agree: they both 
distrust women.

Save Money! 
Save Time!

Prescription Is Our 
Middle Name.

Shop the 
Drive-in Window 

for all your prescriptions 
and drug needs.

W A T T S  
Prescription Shop

302 N. Grand, Gainesville

G otn y d eie

P U c V u n a c y  S e A v ic e

We have the Ambassador Line 
of Greeting Cards for All Occasions.

MUENSTER PHARMACY
Bob Pels and J D Hanna, registered pharmacists

ELECTRIC
HEATING

CLEAN — ODORLESS — SAFE 
ECONOMICAL

Let us demonstrate the features 
of Hunter and Federal heaters.

MUENSTER ELECTRIC
Highway 82 East, Muenster

CELEBRATING LEADERSHIP and 
EXCELLENCE IN ELECTRONICS . . . 
SINCE 1911

NIVERSARY
VALU ES F R O M
Magnavox

. . .  is a complete electronic system that brings 
you far greater tuning ease plus better, 
more uniform color!

Magna-Power Chassis
. .  . uses predominately solid-state  
components for improved performance and  
greater reliability.

O N L Y
$ 4 9 9 9 ,

M editerranean sty ling— model 
7 3 2 6 ,  on c o n c e a le d  s w iv e l  
casters. Also available in authen
tic Early American and smart Con
tem porary sty ling . Three new  
models . .  . created for this great 
occasion! See them ...and all the 
other M ag n avo x  A nniversary  
values . . . N O W l

Your choice of 3 beautiful 
BIG-SCREEN CONSOLES

Kick that bothersome TV adjustment habit . . . and enjoy vivid 23"  
d ia g o n a l m easure p ic tu res  w ith  th e  w o n d e rfu l c o n v e n ie n c e  o f 
M agnavox Total Autom atic Color. TAC autom atically  keeps pictures 
sharp and flesh tones natural. There's no more jum ping up and dow n  
to  adjust controls . . .  and there's no more green or purple faces— not 
w hen you switch channels, not w hen the scene changes. M agnavox  
TA C  w ill remember to give you a perfectly-tuned, precise picture w ith  
the right colors— instantly and autom atically. And, the Bonded C ir
cuitry M ag na-P ow er Chassis w ith  3 I.F . Stages, Keyed A G C  and pre
dom inately solid-state components brings you optimum performance.

B0HLS FURNITURE &  
APPLIANCES

1000 E. California, 665-2871, Gainesville
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Carpet “ Party-Clean”  
Without Wetting

Here’s a wet weather sug
gestion for cleaning. We rec
om m end H O ST, th e  new  
method of cleaning carpets 
without wetting. Use carpet 
immediately after cleaning. 
Borrow our remarkable HOST 
Electric U-Brush. I t’s easy. 
Clean walk-areas—only $5.95.

C A R P E T  •  T I L E  •  L I N O L E U M

m m §
Charles & Dorothy Barnes. Owners

668-7411, 212 East California

Lindsay News
(Held over from last week)
Mr. and Mrs. M artin Friske 

spent Sunday in Rhineland 
visiting his aunt Lizzie Friske 
and a cousin Lawrence Friske, 
both seriously ill, and cousins 
the John Michels.

Father Nicholas Fuhrm ann 
of Subiaco, Ark., spent Thurs
day to Saturday with Lindsay 
relatives coming especially .to 
check on his m other and dad, 
the Willie Fuhrmanns. She is 
a patient at M uenster Hospital 
and he is a patient at Fron
tier Manor Nursing Home in 
Gainesville. Father Nicholas 
was accompanied by Father 
Eugene Luke who spent the 
time with his parents the Ben 
Lukes in Muenster.

New residents for Lindsay 
are Mr. and Mrs. Howard Kil
gore and sons Charles, a fifth 
grader and Billy in k inder
garten. T h e y  occupy the 
Schmidlkofer r e n t  house. 
Since their arrival in Lindsay 
Mrs. Kilgore sustained a bro
ken foot and Charles broke 
an arm. Both are on the mend.

Joe Bierschenk has returned 
to W eatherford after a visit 
with his sisters Mrs. John Neu 
here and Mrs. William Neu at

Gasoline Oil, 
Supplies, 
For Your 

Farm Needs

Jimmy Lehnertz
Gulf Distributor 

665-4562, Gainesville

Or see local dealer 
Grewing Gulf Station

INSULATE NOW WITH 
CERTAIN-TEED BUILDING INSULATION

Convenience: It's so easy with Certain-teed Fiberglas 
Building Insulation. It's lighter than ever . . . easier to 
handle . . . simpler to cu t . . .  faster to install.
Economy: Certain-teed actually pays for itself right from 
the start! Cuts fuel and cooling costs all year ’round.
Comfort: Where to insulate? Wherever heat losses occur. 
Find and fill every space for big dividends in comfort . . . 
exterior sidewalls, unfinished attics, garages, floors over 
unheated spaces.

Available in batts and blankets . . .  so easy 
to install . . . you can do It yourself!

See us now for free estimates . . .  no obligation.

Community Lumber Co.
Jerome Pagel <S Rody Klement

Dorothy’s 
Fashionette 

Beauty Salon
Open Tuesday 
thru Saturday

PEGGY RASSURE 
VICKIE KUHN 

DOROTHY MITCHELL

665 - 9402
303 S. Chestnut 

Gainesville
"Beauty is not a  Gift, 

It's a  Habit."

Miss Ford Country says: 
‘‘The price freeze ends  
Novem ber 13. Hurry!”

Act now...
to get all-new 72 Fords 

at old71 prices’

Your Ford Dealer has an a ll- 
new  m id-size—7 2  Torino.
Best built, best handling m id-size  
Ford ever. With rugged new b o d y / 
fram e construction . . .  full fam ily-size  
roominess.

Ford LTD still outsells and under
prices com petition .* It s q u ie t-p /u s  

fo r  7 2 . Plus  e xp e n s ive - 
c a r  lu xu ries . Plus  p o w e r 

d is c  brakes, s tanda rd .

*  B a s e d  on m anufacturer's s u g g e s te d  re ta i l  p ric e*

Save now in Ford Country
Endres Motor Company

Muenster, Texas

Gainesville and with nieces 
and nephews in the area.

Miss Carolyn Block was in 
Lubbock on an all-expense 
paid trip  to attend the conven
tion of the Texas Home Eco
nomic Section of the Am eri
can Home Economics Associa
tion. She is president of the 
TWU chapter. A fter the con
vention she spent the weekend 
with her parents, the Nick 
Blocks.

Herman M artin was a su r
prised honoree on his birthday 
when employees of Club 60 
were hosts and presented cash 
gifts.

Mr. and Mrs. John Neu have 
returned from a week’s visit 
with relatives and friends in 
West, San Antonio and W ea
therford. In West they were 
guests of Mrs. Theresa Raus- 
chuber and attended the an
nual church picnic. In San A n
tonio they headquartered w ith 
her sister and family the C har
les Rauschubers and at W ea
therford they were with her 
brother Joe Bierschenk.

Mr. and Mrs. Vernon Bad- 
gett were hosts in their home 
for a party honoring their 
sailor son Ray Badgett before 
he returned to Orlando, F lori
da, following a leave. His p a r
ents, sister Kathy and brother 
Andy saw him off Thursday 
from Love Field.

Mrs. Jam es Bezner joined 
Mmes. Lam bert Bezner, F red
die Schmitz and Bernard Duf
fy in attending the Fete de 
Fleurs at Neiman Marcus in 
Dallas. They were met there 
by Mrs. Herbie Bezner who 
took them  to the Presidents 
Club in Adolphus Hotel for 
lunch.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Dieter 
had as their recent guest her 
sister Mrs. Mike Gately of A l
ta Loma who spent a week.

Lana Neu, three years old 
Saturday, celebrated her b irth 
day Sunday sharing honors 
with her grandfather Henry 
Sandm ann of Valley View on 
his birthday. Mr. and Mrs. 
Leon Neu, Lana’s parents en
tertained in their home with 
dinner at noon. Guests in 
cluded Lana’s godparents Mr. 
and Mrs. Louie Neu, grand
m other Mrs. William Neu and 
g r e a t - g r a n d  m other Mrs. 
George Lutkenhaus, all of 
Gainesville and grandm other 
Mrs. Henry Sandm ann and 
family.

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Hoede- 
beck and their daughter and 
husband the Sam Moores and 
baby son, all of Irving visited 
Sunday with parents and 
grandparents, the A. C. Flu- 
sches. They came to Lindsay 
after a visit in M uenster with 
the Clem Reiters.

Lindsay Society 
Plans Donations 
Instead of Picnic

Lindsay St. Anne Society 
m em bers at t h e i r  recent 
meeting decided to contribute 
five dollars each in lieu of 
sponsoring the annual fall pic
nic. The group agreed this 
would bring in the needed 
funds w ithout the usual time 
and work of putting on a pic
nic. A Sunday, still to be an 
nounced, will be collection day.

In other business conducted 
by Mrs. Joe Paul Fuhrm ann, 
president, m em bers planned to 
again send Christmas pack
ages to servicemen overseas.

Mrs. Fuhrm ann reported Fa
ther Damian and his house
keeper pleased with the new 
clothes dryer recently installed 
in the rectory by the society. 
She also reported on the re 
cent NCCW meeting attended 
by 18 members from Lindsay 
when the local women hosted 
the meeting.

A fter adjournm ent refresh
m ents were served by Mmes. 
P a u l  Arendt Jr., Johnnie 
Arendt and Andy Arendt. The 
door prize was won by Mrs. 
Joe Hermes.

ELECTRICAL
CONTRACTING

Fixtures
Appliances

Supplies
Residential, Commercial 

and Oil Field Wiring 
Installations, Repairs. 

Appliance Repairs.

Call 665-2721
Nights call 

665-3263 or 665-4456

Parker Electric
112 S. Rusk, Gainesville

EXCLUSIVE

Reception Honors 
Bill Blanchards 
Here During Visit

Newlyweds Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Blanchard, on their first 
visit in M uenster since their 
m arriage Septem ber 4 in Cali
fornia were honored Saturday 
night at a reception and gift 
shower in  the VFW Hall.

Mrs. Blanchard is the former 
Gloria Yosten and her parents, 
the Felix Yostens, were hosts 
for the family gathering and 
a catered dinner. Seventy five 
guests attended. It was an op
portunity for the relationship 
to get acquainted w ith Mr. 
Blanchard.

Those attending came from 
Gainesville, Lindsay, Dallas, 
Fort W orth and Greenville to 
join the M uenster kin.

The couple made the round 
trip by jet arriving Saturday 
afternoon and leaving Sunday 
afternoon. They live in Los 
Angeles where he is employed 
and she flies as a stewardess 
for American Airlines.

NOTES FROM 
THE LIBRARY

By Bettie Luke
New books on the shelves 

of M uenster Public Library 
include “Abyss, the Deep Sea 
and the Creatures that Live 
in It,” and “Your Career in 
Oceanology.”

The first, by C. P. Idyll, des
cribes the physical, chemical 
and dynamic characteristics of 
the ocean w ater and its boun
daries which mold and influ
ence all life in it. The author 
tells fascinating theories of 
the ocean’s origin, behavior and 
life.

The second, by Waldo T. 
Byrd, lists in detail the wealth 
of opportunities born of this 
new ‘“sea rush” as both gov
ernm ent and industry  have 
turned their attention to 
oceanology, or ocean engineer
ing.

Come and read w ith us.

Leo Henscheid

INSURANCE
Auto, Fire, Liability 

Ph. 759-2844

Excellent Food 

Properly Served
The CURTWOOD 

RESTAURANT
Emmett Curtis 

Gainesville, Texas

Muenster Butane Co., Inc.
Paul, James and Clyde W alterscheid

Purina Chows
De Laval Clay Perfection 

Dari-Kool Boumatic

M &S
DAIRY & FARM CENTER

FARM AUTOMATION SPECIALIST 
Dixon & Highway 82, Gainesville

Muenster Phone 759-2598 Mobile Phone YP3-9208

BEFORE BUYING 
INSURANCE

. . .  it is important to know ii 
your agent will be available to 
assist you on claim settlements. 
WE WILLI

For professional insurance service see

J. M. Weinzapfel Insurance Agency
Herbert Meurer - J. M. Weinzapfel - Earl Fisher 

Representing only the old line stock companies.

25 CONSOLE SPECIAL
D IA G .

^ w orld ’s finest picture! +  color tvs biggest picture!

M fu ll Zenith handcrafted quality!
*K super gold video guard tuner -Kcustomized tuning!

T h e  B R IT T A N Y
C 2963W
Contemporary 
styled lowboy 
console

BUY NOW!
LIMITED QUANTITY!

Zenith CHROMACOLOR lOO/The standard of excel'ence ir. cr tv
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Hornets —
Three plays resulted in a loss 
of 2 yards. Jim  Endres then 
tried a field goal and it barely 
missed to the right.

Then came an exchange of 
kicks, a first down for Sanger 
and a kick on the next series. 
That kick, the first play of the 
second quarter, turned into a 
big break for the Indians who 
were ready to make the most 
of it. The ball, allowed to 
bounce, brushed a Hornet and 
was recovered by the visitors. 
That was 45 yards away.

On the next play, before 
M uenster recovered from the 
shock, Reed fired a pass to 
Ford who got to the 23. Two 
rushes gained 6 and a pass to 
Bob Bentley was good for a 
TD. A pass to Brad Cole 
upped the score to 8-0.

M uenster retaliated  with a 
quickie drive that went 62 
yards in nine plays. Big gain
ers were a pass from  Jim  En
dres to Alan Miller for 9, a 
run by Ricky Swirczynski for 
7, a run by Endres for 10 and 
a pass to Miller for 25 and the 
touchdown. H e n r y  Knabe 
crashed over for extra points.

Prom ptly after that the Hor
nets blew their second scoring 
opportunity when Swirczynski 
intercepted on the Indian 44. 
Four plays later they had to 
punt. The score was tied at 
intermission.

On first possession of the 
second half M uenster moved 
again. Ten plays gained 60 
yards to the 5 and the effort 
was shattered two plays later 
by a fumble which Sanger re
covered on the 6.

From there the Indians got 
two first downs, kicked on the 
third series and M uenster was 
52 yards away. One big play 
covered the distance. Endres 
heaved a bomb, M iller got it, 
barely escaped an Indian’s 
diving tackle, and went on to 
the score. Swirczynski’s run 
was good for bonus points. The 
score was 16-8 as the clock 
showed 1:30 in the third per
iod.

The Indians came back with 
a good attack that gained 40 
yards to the Hornet 29 in four 
plays. The drive was halted on 
the next play, however, as 
Tom Hennigan intercepted on 
the Hornet 7.

The following series gqt the 
Hornets back to the 18, but 
then they gave the ball back to 
Sanger on a fumble on the 20.

Goal line defense was good 
there but not good enough. 
The Indians made 8 on three 
tries, lost 5 on a penalty and 
then reached a first down on 
the 5 with a pass. Four more 
plays produced the TD, Brad 
Cole diving in for the last foot. 
A run for points failed. The 
Hornets still led 16-14 as the 
clock read 6:22.

Following kickoff b o t h  
teams had to kick on their 
first series. Two plays later 
the Hornets fumbled again 
and the Indians were in busi
ness again with only 15 to go. 
Brad Cole made it on the first 
try  taking a pitchout and 
sprinting to the right. Reed 
made extra points. Sanger led 
22-16 with 2:22 to go.

The next two m inutes were 
were spent in a desperate ef
fort by the Hornets. With 57 
to go they got the benefit of 
a pass interference call for 16 
yards. A pass to Miller made 
16 more to the 25 and four 
plays got to the 8 with 1:04 
left. Two plays w ent to the 3 
and Jim  Endres passed out of 
bounds to stop the clock. The 
last all-im portant play got to 
the 1. Sanger took possession 
there with only 27 seconds to
go.
Statistics M S
First downs 15 12
Yards rushing 136 134
Yards passing 184 93
Passes completed 10-20 7-12
Intercepted by 2 0
Fumbles lost by 4 0
Penalties 3-15 4-28

Tigers —
town. It has four bedrooms, 
three baths, double garage, 
failed to make a first down. 
The Hawks had failed to pene
trate the stubborn Tiger de
fense. The first quarter ended 
with a scoreless tie.

The tide turned on second 
play of the second quarter. An 
interception gave the Hawks 
possession 36 yards away and 
five tries were enough. Hines 
crashed over from the 1 and 
Lewis made extra points.

On next possession the 
Hawks moved again. Five 
plays made 42 to the Tigers 18. 
Then a penalty and busted 
plays lost 6 on the next series. 
However an interception and 
runback three plays later 
g a v e  Cistercisan another 
chance from the 18. That time 
it worked. Hines went over. A 
pass from Buell to Lewis made 
the count 16-0 at intermission.

The second half opened with 
a Hawk drive that was in ter
rupted by Melvin Luke’s fum 
ble recovery but continued af
ter a Tiger kick ending the 
first series. That effort covered 
65 yards in five plays the big 
one being a pass for 25 yards 
to Lewis followed by Cronin’s 
run for extra points.

Later in the same period the 
visitors moved again. The 
drive went 64 yards in eight 
plays and the pay off was a 
pass to Lewis for 33 yards. 
Cronin got points again rais
ing the count to 32-0.

An interception at midfield 
started the final Cistercian 
touchdown. That drive needed 
seven plays. Freshm an quar
terback Phillips made 32 of 
it in one romp and Ivey made 
the last 3. Another pass for 
another 2-pointer and the 
score was 40-0 early in the last 
quarter.

That was followed by the 
Tigers’ lone touchdown and 
later by a thrilling kickoff re
turn that went all the way. 
However the TD was nullified 
by a clipping penalty. 
Statistics SH C
First downs . 8 16
Yards rushing 72 358
Yards passing 54 74
Passes completed 3-16 5-17
Intercepted by 0 3
Fumbles lost by 4 2
Penalties 5-25 15-175

It pays to advertise with 
the M uenster Enterprise.

B I R T H S

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey King 
of Gainesville have welcomed 
their second daughter, six 
pounds eight ounces, born at 
M uenster Hospital Thursday, 
Nov. 4, 10:38 p.m. She’s a 
granddaughter for Mr. and 
Mrs. Jam es B. King of Gaines
ville. A lbert B. Knabe of 
M uenster is great-grandfather 
again.

Mr. and Mrs. David Spaeth 
of Gainesville are proud first
tim e parents of an eight 
pound son born at M uenster 
Hospital Monday, Nov. 8, 7:02 
a.m. Also bragging are first
tim e grandparents Mr. and 
Mrs. G ilbert Endres and Mr. 
and Mrs. Henry Spaeth, and 
first-tim e great-grandparents 
Mr. and Mrs. H. J. FuhrmaTi 
and Mr. and Mrs. Hubert Fel- 
derhoff.

P r o u d l y  announcing a 
daughter are Mr. and Mrs. 
August Fleitman. Their seven 
pound girl arrived at M uen
ster Hospital 10:56 a.m. Tues
day, Nov. 9. Welcoming a baby 
sister is two-year-old Randy. 
The grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. E. H. Richardson of 
Gainesville and Mr. and Mrs. 
Ben Fleitman.

From Fallston, Maryland, 
came a telephoned birth an
nouncement Tuesday to Mr. 
and Mrs. Clem Reiter telling 
them  they are grandparents 
again. Mr. and Mrs. Basil Rei
ter are proud parents of an 
eight pound 12 ounce daugh
ter who arrived at 1:30 a.m. 
Tuesday, Nov. 9. She’s been 
named Mary Elizabeth, and 
makes two pairs for the 
couple. The other children are 
B. J., Stephanie and Michael. 
M aternal grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Raynor Kline of 
Kankakee, 111.

Societies Meet Sunday
St. Anne’s and St. Joseph’s 

Societies will meet Sunday af
ternoon, Nov. 12, 3 o’clock, the 
former in SHH Library, the 
latter in St. Joseph’s Club. Del
egates to the W indthorst con
vention of the Catholic State 
League will give their reports.

Building Notes - -
brick veneer, central heating 
and air conditioning.

Two houses have been fin
ished and occupied in recent 
weeks. They are Wayne Trach- 
ta ’s on North Sycamore and 
Don Fenley’s south of Myra. 
T rachta’s has three bedrooms, 
two baths, central heat and 
cooling attached garage, brick 
veneer. Fenley’s has three bed
rooms, three baths, double 
garage, central heat and cool, 
brick veneer.

Repair and remodel jobs in 
clude new cabinets, central 
heat and carpeting for the 
Charley Heilmans in their 
house on North Oak. They are 
moving from the country. The 
Rufus Henscheids have re 
finished two rooms. And Mrs. 
Cecil Sims has new paneling 
in two rooms and a new roof. 
O ther new roofs were put on 
for Community Lum ber Co., 
Lawrence Vogel and W erner 
Cler.

Commercial remodeling in 
the form er Rec Room includes 
a partition to make an office 
and salesroom of the front 
third of the location. The 
front has also received wall 
paneling, acoustical c e i l i n g  
and carpeting. The location 
was occupied last week by 
Modern Floors.

Several buildings on the 
west side of Main Street have 
been dressed up by a new 
paint job. They are IBJ Outlet, 
Koesler Jewelry, Floyd’s Bar, 
the pool hall and W. L. Eddy’s. 
The latter is the form er 
Schmitz’ Blacksmith S h o p  
which has been repaired and 
remodeled for a radiator shop.

Scouts Participate 
In Goodwill Day

Sunday was Goodwill Day 
in M uenster and members of 
the local Boy Scout troop 
made the rounds picking up 
bags that had been left w ith 
lo ca l. residents earlier. Henry 
Weinzapfel worked w ith the 
boys and delivered the bags 
to collection depot in Gaines
ville.

Mrs. L u d w i g  Kieninger, 
m anager of Goodwill Indus
tries store in Gainesville, and 
Lee Alexander, m anager of the 
Sherm an store, where the bags 
were delivered, this week 
thanked all who participated.

M E N U
Muenster Public School 

November 15 to 19
Monday — Cheese and mac

aroni, bologna, green beans, 
pickled beets, bread, butter, 
milk, apricot cobbler.

Tuesday — Beef stew, black- 
eye peas, corn bread, butter, 
milk, honey.

W ednesday — Fried chick
en, buttered rice, green beans, 
bread, butter, milk, peach half.

Thursday — Spaghetti and 
meat, tossed salad, cheese 
sticks, buttered corn, bread, 
butter, milk, white cake.

Friday — Sloppy Jos, pea 
salad, pickles, onions, mustard, 
buns, milk, ice cream.

Truck Due Nov. 18
The Salvation Army truck is 

due in M uenster Thursday 
morning, Nov. 18. Persons 
with discards to give may call 
759-4311 for the truck to stop 
at their home or place of 
business.

DANCE
Saturday, Nov. 13, 9:30 to 12:30 

Muenster Parish Hall

Music by Cherry & Rhone

Conietti - - -
sive immigration into this 
country to escape state relig
ions in Europe, it is also ob
vious that they wished to 
avoid an established church.

Besides, they had public 
prayers, put God on the coins 
and in the national motto, and 
proclaimed that religion is the 
foundation of morality, which 
in turn  is the basis of sound 
government.

All the signs clearly empha
size that the founding fathers 
intended only to avoid esta
blishment of any one denom
ination as the state religion. 
It would not be Baptist, M eth
odist, Catholic, Jewish or any 
other creed, but the govern
m ent officially would allow 
all creeds and be equally re
spectful to all. The arrange
ment was a wise one admired 
by people all over the world.

Why can't we have the same 
arrangem ent now? Despite the 
sophistry of super sophisti
cates in congress and religion, 
we can’t escape one basic fact. 
Prayer in school does not vio
late the intent of those who 
wrote the constitution, so why 
this tortured reasoning ’about

the first amendment? Besides, 
there never was a tim e when 
m orality and religion were 
more urgently needed. That 
seems like sufficient reason to 
encourage religion insted of 
banning it — in schools and 
lots of other places.

Muenster to Host 
N C C W  Nov. 18

Sacred Heart Parish Wo
men will be hostesses for the 
meeting of the National Coun
cil of Catholic Women, North 
Deanery, Diocese of F o r t  
Worth on November 18.

The program will begin a t 
10 a.m. in the KC Hall and will 
feature Mrs. Denning Chatt- 
man of Fort Worth, of the Na
tional NCCW Board of Direc
tors, as guest speaker.

Local members will serve 
luncheon at noon.

Lose Weight 
Safely

with Dex-A-Diet Tablets 
Only 98c at

W A T T S  B R O T H E R S
Gainesville

JACKETS
Lots oi them!
Big selection of colors and styles in light
weights or the real-rough-weather kind.

Lay-Away now for Christmas

Weekend Special
Flared Casual Pants . . .  $6.95

One group broken sizes, values to $14.00

HAMRIC'S
Men's and Boys' Wear

1 • v

at Low, Low Prices
nOOR OHOtOE”

Arrow Reg. 25-ft roll

Aluminum Foil .
Bama 32-oz. Tart & Creamy

Salad Dressing .
Gala Jumbo Roll

Decorated Towels

■ ■

■ ■

23*
49*

33*
Shurfine all flavors

Cake Mixes _ _ _ _ 3 - 89c
Shurfine all flavors

S T A T E
be in  m i  i i r n t n r u  h i m

in Gainesville

Now thru Sat.
"Return of 

Count Yorga"
also

"Count Yorga 
Vampire"

Cake Frosting Mixes _ _ 3 - 89c

. .53c
Atkins F.P. 32-oz.

Summer Dills . _

Sun. - Mon. - Tues.
A FTWKWCH PPOOUCnON

J a c q u r U n e S tts a m i’s

H e
L f t e N M U M
tom CoAjm buRetires | R ] »

Coming Soon 
'Cross and the 
Switchblade"

Nabisco 15-oz. Oreo Creme

Sandwich Cookies
Texsum 46-oz.

Grapefruit Juice .
Texsum 46-oz.

Orange Juice _ _
Maryland Club, Drip or Reg.

Coffee, 1-lb. . . _

. .  49c 

. . 45c 

. _ 39c 

.  .85c

Frozen
John's Cheese. 

Sausage, Pepperoni

P I Z Z A  
16-oz. 69c

Moore's

Onion Rings 
16-oz. 69c

Apple, cherry or 
strawberry

Country Cobbler
2-lb. 79c

3c off label, giant size

Comet Cleanser . . .25c
Reg. $1.29, 14-oz. Listerine Antiseptic

MouthWash . . . .  .99c
Reg. 79c Aqua Net Reg. or Unscented

Hair Spray . . . . .  59c
Reg. 29c Aladinware

Muggs, Cereal Bowls___19c

Meats

Six Flags 
Over Texas 

Tickets
$3.99

With $5.00 Purchase 
Excluding Cigarettes

Family Pack

Pork Chops .  .
Neuhoff 12-oz.

Smokies _ . .
A.F. 12-oz.

Franks . . .

_ . lb. 69c 

.  _ .69c 

_____ 49c

Produce
U.S. No. 1 Russet

Potatoes . . .  

Sunkist Oranges 

Yellow Onions .

.10-lb. 69c

. .lb . 19c

.  3-lb. 29c

WE GIVE

DOUBLE 
STAMPS ON 
WEDNESDAY
With grocery pur chase 

of $5.00 or more (no 
cigarettes) on Wednesday 
we give twice as many 

S & H Green Stamps.


